Biographies, interviews, itineraries, writings & notes

SUB-SERIES, 1.1D

PART OF: DAVE BRUBECK COLLECTION > PAPERS > BIOGRAPHIES, INTERVIEWS, ITINERARIES, WRITINGS & NOTES

DATE

1940 - 2009

LANGUAGE

English

Collection Contents

Biographies, interviews, itineraries, writings & notes

Biography, 1940 - 1959

"Iola Whitlock marries Dave Brubeck," Pacific Weekly, September 25, 1942

Ralph J. Gleason, "Long awaited Garner in San Francisco...Local boys draw comment," Down Beat, December 1, 1948

Biography, 1949 (9 records)

"NBC Conservatory of Jazz," San Francisco (California)

Bulletin of University of California Extension

Lifelong Learning

"Jazz Concert Set"

Ralph J. Gleason, "Finds little of interest in 1st Annual Jazz Festival," Down Beat

"Brubeck given musical honors" Oakland Tribune (California)

"Biographical Sketch"

"Pine Tree Club Party at Home of Mrs. A. Ellis"

"Two Matrons are Hostesses to Pine Tree Club"

Biography, 1950 (2 records)

"Dave Brubeck," Down Beat

Ralph J. Gleason, "Swingin the Golden Gate: Bay Area Fog," Down Beat

Biography, 1951 (2 records)

"Small band of the year," Jazz

Metronome Yearbook

Biography, 1952 (8 records)

Barry Ulanov, "Dave Brubeck," Metronome

Barry Ulanov, "Cool Jazz," Vogue Magazine incorporating Vanity Fair Magazine

Barry Ulanov, "Dave Brubeck," Metronome

Nat [Hentoff]. "Altoist Paul Desmond is vital factor...," Down Beat

"Point & counterpoint:: Notes from Brubeck," Metronome

"Subconscious pianist," Time

"Brubeck Has Double Life As Jazzman, Classic Composer," Down Beat

"Music Scene In Focus," Down Beat

Biography, 1953 (4 records)

"Coronation Ceremonies Nearing for Brubeck" Down Beat

Barry Ulanov, "A talk with Dave Brubeck," Metronome

Jimmy Lyons, "What's With Dave Brubeck," Theme

"Getting personal," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Biography, 1954 (11 records)

"Final Rites for H. P. Brubeck," The Amador Progress-News (Amador County, California)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Dave Brubeck -- A Local Boy Who Went Big Time in a Big Way," The San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"Columbia Signs Dave Brubeck," Down Beat

"Band Leader Builds a Spectacular House," The Montclarion (Oakland, California)

Murray Kempton, New York Post

Grace House, "Jazz and Rocks in a Hilton House," Time

"Brubeck, Murphy Outselling Liberace," Down Beat

Grace House, "Jazz & rocks in a hilltop house," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Public Relations Biography of Dave Brubeck

Dave Thomas. "An evening with the Dave Brubeck Quartet -- 1954"

Sanzenbach, Interview questions and Dave Brubeck responses

Biography, 1955 (6 records)

"Dave Brubeck: Success of the Year"

"Records -- Bach to Brubeck," Women's Home Companion

Nat Hentoff, "Inside Dave Brubeck," Record Whirl

Arnold Shaw, "West Coast Jazz," Esquire

Dick Hendrikse, "Dave Brubeck geeft de jazz een ernstig gezicht," Panorama

Ernie [?], "Dave Brubeck," The 45er

Biography, 1956 (5 records)

"Brubeck, Dave (W)," Current Biography

"Sax ace teams with Brubeck"

David Levinson, "Shasta High's top student married a celebrity," Redding Record-Searchlight

Max Weiss, "A Bold-Faced Statement," Down Beat

"Dave Brubeck -- Boogie-Woogie Meets Bartok," International Musician

Biography, 1957 (8 records)

"Festival jazz"

"Brubeck at Home," Montclarion (Oakland, California)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Brubeck," Down Beat

"Brubeck vs. The Critics," Jazz World, Photo Annual

"How to Play the Piano: Improvisation Core of Jazz says Brubeck"

Ralph J. Gleason, "They said I was too far out," Down Beat

David Charles, "Brubeck Blasts Deejays," Bay Window (San Francisco, California)

Ralph J. Gleason. "Brubeck: I did some things first," Down Beat

Biography, 1958 (21 records)

Michael Drury, "The Private Life of Dave Brubeck," Good Housekeeping

"Number Returns," Montclarion (Oakland, California)

Dave Brubeck with Indian musicians on his world tour

Arne Domnerus, "Först Bjöds oss The Modern Jazz Quartet" (Sweden)

"Kvartet Dave Brubeck," Jazz

Ralph J. Gleason, "Mr. Coolu Got a Warm Polish Reception," The San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Russ Wilson, Worlds of Jazz, "Gonsalves Finally gets that Break," The Oakland Tribune (California)

"Dave Brubeck and His 'Tree House," Business Week

Dave Brubeck, "The Beat Heard Round The World," New York Times Magazine (New York)

"Dave and His Tree House," Republican & Gazette (Phoenix, Arizona)

Brubeck's [Br]ood Spend a Week Here," Minneapolis Tribune (Minnesota)

Margaret Morris, "Tonka Enchants Dave Brubeck," The Minneapolis Star (Minnesota)

"Brubeck Sees Bias Officials"

Ralph Gleason, "You Can't Play Here," This World

Joann Pringle, "The Farsighted Home Builder," The Oakland Tribune (California)

"Dave Brubeck has come a long way," Wisconsin State Journal (Wisconsin)

Carol Patsios, "Brubeck takes time for Ailing Friend," University of Illinois News-Gazette (Champaign-Urbana, Illinois)

"Brubeckowie o Polsce," Jazz (Poland)

Lucjan Kydrynski, "Brubeck gra w Polsce..." Prze Kroj (Poland)

Unidentified draft of article on Dave Brubeck

"The Brubecks planned ahead & were glad they did"

Biography, 1958 (2 records)

Darius Brubeck's European journal, "Merry England/Chapter 11"

"Spiel die Melodie, Dummkopf! Reiseerlebnisse eines Jazzer-kindes," Schlagzeug (Germany)

Biography, 1959 (10 records)

Kay Wahl, "She Also Cooks," The Oakland Tribune (California)

George Wein, "Unique Concert by Brubeck at Symphony Hall March 10," The Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Leonard Feather, "Basist kostade Brubeck 17.000 dollars," Estrad

"Selbstachtung nucht kaeuflich -- Athens/Georgia," Schlagzeug (Germany)

"The Brubeck Septet," Berkshire Eagle

Steve Race, "The Dave Brubeck Quartet" Jazz News

Marge Barbalich, "Dave Brubeck Concert Is A Sell Out"

"Festival Jazz"

"Carried the message of Jazz to the far corners of the world"

"Will give him several days home a week"

Biography, 1960 - 1989

Biography, 1960 (27 records)

"Dave Brubeck," Bio Service

Kay Murphy O'Flynn, "Bringing the Outdoors Indoors," The San Francisco News-Call Bulletin (California)

"Color Bar Can't Split Jazz Group," The Age (Melbourne, Australia)

"Race Issue Kills Brubeck Jazz Tour," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Kenneth Rexroth, "Rexroth on Rexroth," San Francisco Examiner (California)

"College race bias cancels Brubeck jazz tour in South," Oakland Tribune (California)

Walter Terry, "Met ballet plans...," New York Herald Tribune (New York)

Ralph J. Gleason, "An appeal from Dave Brubeck," Down Beat

Patricia O'Connell, "Cool, Cool Brubeck Beat," Australian Women's Weekly (Australia)

Darius Brubeck, "Announcing Dave Brubeck," Monterreodor (Montclair, California)

Downbeat, "Dave Brubeck takes time out to swing," Sun-Herald

"Youth Made This Pianist Famous," News (Adelaide, Australia)

Gary Raffaele, "A Piano and an Ideal," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Jazzman on his Art," The Advertiser (Adelaide, Australia)

"Musical family gathers," Santa Barbara News Press (California)

Dorothy Wiseman, "Jazz is for Everybody says Dave Brubeck" (New Zealand)

"Music Student back from America -- gave lessons to son of Brubeck," The Evening Post (Wellington, New Zealand)

"We've got Dave Puzzled" (Australia)

Russ Wilson, "World of Jazz -- Oakland Losing Brubeck to East," The Oakland Tribune (California)

"The Connecticut home that the Dave Brubeck family will occupy," Oakland Tribune (California)

Russ Wilson, "Pianist Brubeck Moving East for at least a Year; World of Jazz," Oakland Tribune

Jean Worth, "Area Gets New Name Jazz Pianist," Town Crier (Westport, Connecticut)

Jean Worth, "Opera, ballet, theatre, and all that jazz," The Town Crier (Westport, Connecticut)

Wendy Michener, "Festival Jazz Sessions Go On Records"

Ralph J. Gleason, "Concerts canceled: Racial issue kills Brubeck jazz tour of the South," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"Brubeck -- Close-up," Coronet Biographical Service

"Honored" (Montclair, California)

Biography, 1961 (17 records)

Ralph J. Gleason, "The Brubeck story behind the scenes," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"They talk in tune," Grand Rapids Press (Michigan)

Robert Rice, Profiles, "The Cleanup Man," The New Yorker (New York)

"448 Diplomas awarded at Pacific," The Record (Stockton, California)

"Dave Brubeck greeted here by Family," The Record (Stockton, California)

"Commencement, 1961," Pacific Review

Harold Rogers, "Doctor Brubeck, I presume?" Christian Science Monitor

"Brubeck Talent," The Daily Mail (London, United Kingdom)

May Osinga, "Socially Speaking," The Santa Barbara News-Press (California)

"Profile: DaveBrubeck," The Observer (United Kingdom)

"Dave Brubeck" (United Kingdom)

"Jazz luggage," Sunday Times (United Kingdom)

Richard Berry, "Men in the News: After the Bustle Comes Brubeck's Chance to Sleep," Central Press Features Limited (London, United Kingdom)

A Directory of Contemporary California Composers

Down Beat's Music

"Dave Brubeck," BMI

"Jazz with a Capital W"

Biography, 1962 (15 records)

Tony Brown, "British modern jazz gets its biggest boost," Melody Maker

"Brubeck and all that Jazz," Everybody's Magazine (Australia)

"Quartet back for 1st Visit in 2 Years" (Honolulu, Hawaii)

"Jazz at the Adelaide Festival," Pix Magazine (Australia)

"Dave Brubeck...an inconsistent creative artist," Pix Magazine (Australia)

"His Favorite Dish," The Sunday Telegraph (Sydney, Australia)

Ray Castle, "If Music be the love of food, then Dave Play on," The Daily Telegraph (Sydney, Australia)

"A New House for Pianist," The Herald (Sydney, Australia)

"Brubeck film score," BMI

"A film, with Dave Brubeck as its subject," BMI

Iola Brubeck, "The significance of Brubeck," Crescendo (United Kingdom)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Jazz leaders are tuning directors," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

John Morrell, "Dave Brubeck Family Man," Record Pictorial (London, United Kingdom)

Public Relations Biographies

Reid Beddow, "All is not so jazzy in Dave's sextet"

Biography, 1963 (5 records)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Wake for the GHQ of West Coast Jazz," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"First Presbyterian Church Launches \$400,000 Building Expansion Program," Daily Transcript

William R. De l'Aune, "Dave Brubeck"

"Dave Brubeck," International Broadcasting System Newsletter (Bethlehem, Pennsylvania)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Overseas tour for the Duke," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Biography, 1964 (7 records)

Al Abrams, "Jazzman Brubeck on Cool Art of Success"

Rosanne Ponchick, "Improvisation Marks Brubeck Jazz Style, The Beacon (Paterson State College, New Jersey)

"Dave Brubeck in der Schweiz." Blick

Edelmira Zuniga, "Dave Brubeck en Mexico" (Mexico)

"Rites set for mother of Dave Brubeck"

Public Relations Biography

Dave Brubeck entry in Who's Who

Biography, 1965 (6 records)

"The Dave Brubeck Quartet with Paul Desmond," BMI

Ian Mininberg, "Dave Brubeck," Keyboard Jr., The School Edition (New Haven, Connecticut)

Ralph J. Gleason, "On the Town -- The Lure of Stage brings back Joyce," The San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"Meet the Brubeck Group," Syracuse Daily Orange (Syracuse University, New York)

A. M. Ajami, "Dave Brubeck Conroy Fellow," The Pelican (St. Paul's School)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck -- Broad Past, Bright Present, Brilliant Future," The International Musician

Biography, 1966 (7 records)

"Brubeck Internationally known as Progressive Jazz Musician," The Pelican (St. Paul's School, Concord, New Hampshire) John Dennis, "For Dave Brubeck"

"UOP -- And Fellow Jazzmen -- Pay Tribute to Brubeck," The Record (Stockton, California)

"Brubeck Dinner Party/Yamato Sukiyakei [?] House"

"Time poses problems for jazz idol of the forties," The Redding Record-Searchlight (California)

"Story of Dave Brubeck," TV Weekly

Ralph J. Gleason, "The New Bag Bugs Dave Brubeck," The San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Biography, 1967 (14 records)

"Dave Brubeck Quartet to Appear at Fountain St. Church Feb. 5th"

John Dengel, "The cowboy gone wrong," Oakland Tribune (California)

Tina French, "Tina's Teen Topics -- That Cool Sound of Jazz," The News (Mexico City, Mexico)

Leonard Feather, "The end of an era in modern Jazz," The Los Angeles Times (California)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck and Desmond to Take 5 in Splitsville," The Detroit News (Michigan)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck & Desmond split," Arizona Republic (Phoenix)

Leonard Feather, "Jazz Notes -- Famous pair to end Venture," The San Jose Mercury News (California)

"Interlochen Visitors" (Interlochen, Michigan)

Ralph J. Gleason, "The impact of Brubeck & Group," The San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Max Jones, "Brubeck quartet to fade Away," Melody Maker Magazine

"Wedding Belles," The Stockton Record (California)

Sergio Alberto, "More um quarteto, renasse um compositor"

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck to be missed if he retires," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"Brubeck to record with Miles, Byrd?"

Biography, 1968 (11 records)

Milton R. Bass, "The Lively World," The Berkshire Eagle (Pittsfield, Massachusetts)

Art Seidenbaum, "Bye, bye, Brubeck, bye, bye," The Los Angeles Times (California)

Juan Lopez Moctezuma, "In memoriam: Dave Brubeck Quartet," El Heraldo Cultural

Russell Chandler, "Brubeck's oratorio won't pass as jazz," Washington Evening Star

Eleanor Bell, "Brubeck Clan Gathers; Bishop Debuts," The Post & Times-Star (Cincinnati, Ohio)

Cliff Radel, "Brubeck gives oratorio talk," University of Cincinnati News Record (Ohio)

Gordon Emerson, "Brubeck swimming in the Mainstream," The New Haven Register (Connecticut)

Gene Wright, "Prelude to a premiere," MUSART

Clarence Petersen, "Going South with the sound for the cultural Olympics," The Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Hap O'Daniel, "Bio-sketches"

"Dave Brubeck added to staff as composer-in-residence"

Biography, 1968 (1 record)

"2nd Annual Ecumenical Concert" (Cincinnati, Ohio)

Biography, 1969 (9 records)

"Brubeck's Quintet?," Daily Oklahoman (Oklahoma City, Oklahoma)

Libby Price, "Brubeck bringing big treat," Oklahoma Journal (Oklahoma City, Oklahoma)

"Jazz Festival is coming up at Quinnipiac," Hamden Chronicle (Connecticut)

"Dave Brubeck & Trio will perform at WSU-Stevens Point," Wasau Record-Herald (Wisconsin)

Robert E. Johnson, "History-Making Honor For Black American Draw Plaudits," Jet

Betty Dietz Krebs, "Hotel balconies interest artists," Dayton Day News (Ohio)

"Meet the artists," Lincoln Center Program

"Brubeck turns to composing," Music & Drama Associates

"Dave Brubeck lives with his wife & six children"

Biography, 1970 (7 records)

"I remember him when," Concord Transcript (California)

"Dave Brubeck." Music & Drama Associates

"The Dave Brubeck Trio with guest artist Gerry Mulligan," Music & Drama Associates

Unidentified promo-type biography

"Dave Brubeck home featured on Museum's house tour," Westport News (Connecticut)

Wiltonians open five houses," Wilton Bulletin (Connecticut)

"Orchestra presents plaque to Dave Bruebeck," Cincinnati Symphonic Orchestra 75th Season (Ohio)

Biography, 1971 (6 records)

D. R. Peterson, "Brubeck cantata premieres here" (Midland, Michigan)

Brooks Kuehl, "Dave Brubeck coming home," Concord Transcript (California)

"Brubeck makes second trip home," Concord Transcript (California)

"Brubeck long way from retirement," Capital District Guide

Joachim E. Berendt, "Brubeck in Berlin" (Germany)

Ralph J. Gleason, "The New Bag bugs Dave," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Biography, 1972 (6 records)

Bob Micklin, "Brubeck, jazz great with a family beat," Newsday

Virginia Lee Warren, "With the Dave Brubeck family, the stress is on togetherness," New York Times (New York)

Virginia Lee Warren, "All the Brubecks make music," Toronto Globe & Mail (Canada)

Virginia Lee Warren, "A strong musical bond for Brubeck's family," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Helmut Schwanen, "Dave Brubeck: Botschafter zwischen Jazz und Klassik," Rheinische Post (Germany)

"In the years of the 50s the public bought Brubeck"

Biography, 1973 (8 records)

Robert Ostermann, "You don't have to play down to an audience," National Observer

David Steritt, "Brubeck: Quiet, gentle, candid," Christian Science Monitor

David Sterritt, "Brubeck and the Freedom That Is Jazz," Sunday Press-Enterprise

Allan Knee, "The Brubecks: Together again," The Press (New York)

Richard Harrington, "Brubeck Generations are linked in music," Washington Star-News

Michael Bourne, "Brubeck Made Jazz Popular," Indiana University (Indiana)

Ed Doherty, "The Brubecks of Wilton," On the Sound (Connecticut)

Leonard Feather, "Blizzard of Brubecks for Newport" Los Angeles Times (California)

Biography, 1974 (5 records)

James Fauntleroy, "The man who broke the rules," Syracuse New Times (New York)

Tom Topor, "Dave Brubeck & sons," New York Post (New York)

Arthur Cooper, "Swinging family," Newsweek

Leonard Feather, "Jazz: Goodwill ambassador Overseas; Fighter against Jim Crow in the U.S." Billboard Magazine "Rainbow Grill, NY"

Biography, 1975 (7 records)

Earl Wilson, "Please, no Polish jokes," Atlantic City Press (New Jersey)

"This unlikely group's music spans more than fifty years," San Jose News (California)

Bill Albright, "The Music of Dave Brubeck"

Barry Tarshis, "How To Raise A Gifted Parent," Signature

Dorothy Friedman, "Brubeck cantata," Greenwich Time (Connecticut)

Promo Biography for Hansen Published

Eric Butterworth, "The Reality of Affluence," In the Flow of Life

Biography, 1976 (12 records)

Gene Williams, "Brubeck & Desmond: Two jazz greats," Louisville Courier (Kentucky)

Larry Adcock, "The Dave Brubeck Quartet: The Last Gig," Easy Living

Lynne Van Santen, "Take Five," The Argus (South Africa)

Juby Mayet & Pat Cohen, "Brubeck's jazz is first rate," Love (South Africa)

"Dave Brubeck might have become a farmer" (South Africa)

"People -- Dave Brubeck (above), the jazz pianist" (South Africa)

"Dave Brubeck," BMI Music World

Paul Desmond, "Brubeck Quartet Program Notes"

"Dave Brubeck," Last Season's Most Performed Composers (BMI)

Who's Who in the World

Anne Baron, "Iola puts words to the music"

Michael Wentzel, "Silver Anniversary Is Still Brubeck Gold"

Biography, 1977 (10 records)

Melvin Maddocks, "Brubeck and Desmond: Jazz Odd Couple," The Albuquerque Journal (New Mexico)

Shifra Stein, "Basie Bands Swung the Most," Kansas City Times (Missouri)

"Brubeck at his Best," Bravo Magazine (Denver, Colorado)

"Wait'll Holmes hears about Brubeck," Boston Herald-American (Massachusetts)

Elston Brooks, "Brubeck sons, school marm, and all that jazz," Ft. Worth Star-Telegram (Texas)

"Brubeck: He, wife recreate Christmas...," St. Paul Dispatch (Minnesota)

Peter B. Pach, "Premiere of Brubeck work Friday," Meriden Record & Journal (Meridan, Connecticut)

Larry Adcock, "Welcome back Brubeck," Minneapolis Magazine (Minnesota)

Doug Drown, "Brubeck in the Burg," Music Market (Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania)

T. J. Kleinhaus, "The Festival of the Inn"

Biography, 1978 (15 records)

Robert P. Laurence, "Dave Brubeck His Music is a Family Affair," The Everett Herald (Everett, Washington)

R.E. Graswich, Music, Sacramento Bee (California)

Barton Preels, "Dave Brubeck and Sons Bring Their Blend of Jazz to Spokane Opera House," The Spokesman Review (Spokane, Washington)

Paul Desmond, "How jazz came to the Orange County State Fair," Jazz Journal International (California)

"Dave Brubeck, três décadas criando jazz," Revista ZH, Porto Alegre (Brazil)

"Four Brubecks Gather to Honor Fifth," Vista Press; San Marcos Courier

"Quartet to Play for Retirement," Escondido Times-Advocate (California)

"The New Brubeck Quartet in Concert," San Diego Union (California)

Brooks Kuehl, "Music a Family Affair for the Brubecks," Concord Transcript (Concord, California)

Blake A. Samson, "Brubeck in Concord," San Francisco Progress (California)

Oliver Goldsmith, "New Dave Brubeck Quartet," Performing Arts (San Francisco, California)

"Old Home Week for Brubeck" (Concord, California)

Ruth Lampland Ross, "Brubecks Taking Jazz to World" Bridgeport Sunday Post (Connecticut)

Doyle Minden, "Dave Brubeck & Iola B: Ambassadors of joy," Pacific Review

"Wilton Composer," In & Around Our Town, The Sunday Post (Bridgeport, Connecticut)

Biography, 1970s (7 records)

Kathlyn Russell, "Famous jazz musician family man at Heart," The Times-Advocate (Escondido, California)

Brooks Kuehl, "Concord welcomes Brubeck back Home," Concord Transcript (California)

Don Martinez, "Home town honors Dave Brubeck," Examiner

"Graduated from Ione," Sacramento Bee (California)

Public Relations Biography with Dave Brubeck editing

Miscellany of Dave Brubeck Public Relations Biographies

"Let it be known that Dave Brubeck"

Biography, 1980s

Biography, 1980 (10 records)

Maria Prerauer, "Cool Jazz and Brubeck to Stir the Enthusiasts," The Australian (Australia)

Andrew Elston, "Rhythm in Waikiki," Dave Brubeck, Waikiki Beach Press (Hawaii)

T. George Harris, "By taking jazz back to its roots in religion, Dave Brubeck brings a potent new dimension to his music," Prime Time

Ilse Storb, "Jazz Research: An Interview With Dave Brubeck"

Robert Denerstein, "Encounter with a Jazz Legend on DU Campus," Rocky Mountain News (Denver, Colorado)

Ilse Storb, "Dave Brubeck, komponist und pianist"

Ilse Storb, "Dave Brubeck: Wege und Wandlumgen[?]"

Ilse Storb, "Thema: Zur Problematik musikwissenschaftlicher Analyseverfahren, dargestellt an ausgewählten

Improvisationen und Kompositionen von Dave Brubeck"

Ilse Storb, "The Idea of Cultural Exchange In the Improvisations and Compositions of Dave Brubeck," an "Outline of [Storb's] paper delivered at NAJE, San Diego" by Iola Brubeck

Anonymous, "Brubeck, Dave (Dave) Warren"

Biography, 1981 (11 records)

Don Chapman, "Positively Po'akolu," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

Don Chapman, "Thursday blurs," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

"Dave Donnelly's Hawaii," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Wayne Harada, Show Biz, "The Fame Game," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

Wayne Harada, "Show biz," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

"Dave Donnelly's Hawaii," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Leonard Feather, Brubeck, Dave, Encyclopedia Entry

Herb Caen, "Furthermore," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Dan Morgenstern, "The evolution of the Jazz Composer," BMI

Darius Brubeck, "All in the family," BMI

Mary Ellen Earle, "Theology"

Biography, 1982 (14 records)

Mary Sylvia Armstrong, "Brubeck Quartet to Guest Star with Symphony," Huntsville News (Alabama)

Henny Shasteen, "Dave Brubeck Quartet to Appear with Symphony," Symphony Notes (Huntsville, Alabama)

"UB Will Invest Dave Brubeck with Honorary Mantle," Bridgeport Sunday Post (Connecticut)

"A Sound Award," Bridgeport Telegram (Connecticut)

"Dave Brubeck Receives Honorary Degree of Doctor of Music at International Ball," Bridgeport Sunday Post (Connecticut)

Lars Larmon, "Honorary Doctor of Music degree conferred upon Dave Brubeck," University of Bridgeport Quarterly (Connecticut)

Ruthe Stein, "Dave Brubeck: Family Man Who Likes To Relax," San Francisco Examiner Chronicle (California)

Erin Hallissy, "Jazzman comes home," Contra Costa Times (Concord, California)

"Mills awards degree to Dave Brubeck," Montclairion (Montclair, California)

"Mills honors Brubeck," Oakland Tribune (California)

"Brubeck," At Mills

Lloyd Battista, "The Real Ambassadors"

Phil Elwood, Dave Brubeck Fantasy Records re-releases liner notes

Len Lyons, "Cover notes: Dave Brubeck Trio/Distinctive Rhythm Instrumentals"

Biography, **1983** (6 records)

Aaron Zitner, "Brubeck's return marks 30 years of fame," Oberlin Review

Sister Mina Gaskell, CSJ, "Jazz artist Brubeck coming to Cathedral," Catholic Herald

William McMadon, "For the Love of jazz, Dave Brubeck!" (New Jersey)

Paul de Barros, "Jazz concert reunites old musical Friends," The Seattle Times/Seattle Post-Intelligencer (Washington)

"...Gets hot" (Scotland, United Kingdom)

Hugh Gallagher, "Dave Brubeck still enjoys going on the road"

Biography, 1984 (5 records)

Kent Williams, "Remembering the Hawk," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Maggie Talbot, "Jazz Holiday Disclaims Hancock Show," Clearwater Sun (Clearwater, Florida)

Janis Coker, "Jazz Holiday Heralded as Best," Suncoast News (New Port Richey, Florida)

Geri Harrington, "Davbe Brubeck and Four Sons -- A First for Wilton Library Benefit Concert," The Wilton Bulletin (Wilton, Connecticut)

"Brubeck and Sons: New Jazz," Music Notes, The Sunday Post (Bridgeport, Connecticut)

Biography, 1985 (12 records)

Barbara Bladen, "Mason Series to Mark Silver Anniversary," San Mateo Times (California)

Dorothy Friedman, "Composer, Local Group Continue its Relationship," Greenwich Time (Connecticut)

Marianne Cianciolo, "Composer's wife lends a hand," Catholic Telegraph

Martin Hogan, "The Brubecks: A Sacred Union," The Cincinnati Enquirer (Ohio)

Ruth Lampland Ross, "Ramblings with Ruth," Norwalk News (Connecticut)

Judy Ronningen, "Concord's Dave Brubeck Returns for Pavilion Award," Contra Costa Times (Walnut Creek, California)

"All That Jazz," Contra Costa Sun (Lafayette, California)

Robert Finn, "Brubeck mastered his art the hard way," Cleveland Plain Dealer (Ohio)

Bob Protzman, "Living legend of jazz -- Dave Brubeck," Glendale Federal Magazine (California)

Mark Todtfield, "Life & Works of Dave Brubeck"

Richard S. Ginell, "The long career of jazz's Brubeck still in full swing," Los Angeles Daily News (California)

Judy Ronningen, "Concord's Dave Brubeck returns for Pavilion award"

Biography, 1986 (10 records)

Dave Donnelly, "One person who wasn't surprised," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Dave Donnelly, "Jazz greats Dave Brubeck & Stan Getz may yet get together," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

"Dave Brubeck," The Wilton Bulletin (Connecticut)

Betty Herrick, "May 9 is Dave Brubeck Day," The Wilton Bulletin, The Ridgefield Press, The Redding Pilot, and The Bethel Home News (Connecticut)

Owen McNally, "Music mix, sacred: Brubeck shows spiritual Side," The Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

"Music student wins Milhaud Prize," The Cleveland Plain Dealer (Ohio)

"Personalities, Dave Brubeck"

"Brubeck & Gingold to join [Cleveland] Institute Board" (Ohio)

Perry Phillips, Night Sounds, Restaurants, The Oakland Tribune (California)

"Brubeck: He's still in the swing of things," Anchorage Daily News (Alaska)

Biography, 1987 (11 records)

Milt Salamon, "Choice: A Train or a court-martial"

Anonymous narrative of USSR Tour

William J. Eaton, "A rave for Dave in Red Square," Los Angeles Times (California)

"Dave Brubeck Quartet in the Soviet Union," Tass (Moscow, USSR)

Philip Elmer-DeWitt, People, "As an elder statesman," Time

"Notables from private, public sectors attend state dinner"

Komsomolskaja Pravua, "Dave Brubeck: 'Wir sind füni im Quartett,'" Vom Mittwoch

Alexei Batashev, "Takefiving Brubeck in Unsquare USSR," Jazz Forum

"Connecticut honors Brubeck," Connecticut Composers, Inc., Quarter Notes

Jan Winburn, "Going Places, Dave Brubeck," Northeast

Kirsten Cubitt, "Brubeck From Lubeck," Anglo-American Spotlight (Germany)

Biography, 1987 (1 record)

Carol Ann Coyne-Maxwell, "Dave Brubeck as Composer of Religious Music"

Biography, 1988 (9 records)

Steve Metcalf, "Dave Brubeck," Northeast

Donnie Radcliffe, "At the Mclean Castle, Kennedy's birthday Bash," The Washington Post

Donnie Radcliffe "The Plus One in the Dave Brubeck Quartet," Washington Post

Ken Dryden, "Dave Brubeck -- Jazz Ambassador," Chatanooga News-Free Press (Tennessee)

"Dave Brubeck received the National Music Council's American Eagle Award," International Musician

"Soar Like An Eagle," BMI Music World

"Dave Brubeck," Keyboard Magazine

"Member News -- The Dave Brubeck Quartet," The Connecticut Composers, Inc. (New Haven, Connecticut)

Richard S. Ginell, "From the Eisenhower era to the 1980's," Los Angeles Daily News (California)

Biography, 1989 (28 records)

Iola Brubeck, "Dave Brubeck -- striving to know," Crescendo International

"Brubeck to have Bypass Surgery," The Sun

"More Get Well Soons," Palm Beach Post (Florida)

"Jazz pianist Dave Brubeck will undergo coronary bypass"

"Brubeck Surgery Set," Poughkeepsie Journal (New York)

"Brubeck update"

Zan Stewart, "Brubeck Comfortable after Surgery," Los Angeles Times (California)

"Operation on Pianist Success," South China Morning Post

Antoinette Bosco, "New Milford Concert by Dave Brubeck Will Benefit Music Mountain," Litchfield County Times (Connecitcut)

Owen McNally, "Brubeck Back in top Form," Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

D. L. Mabery, "Brubeck Takes Five," Twin Cities Directory (Minnesota)

Ilse Storb, "Dave Brubeck," Jazz-Podium

"Brubeck, Gilford honored at theater convocation," Eagle (Niagara University, New York)

Antoinette Bosco, "Brubeck's Spiritual Journey," Catholic Telegraph (Cincinnati, Ohio)

Mary Lou Aguirre, "Jazz artist Brubeck hits a high note at UOP," Stockton Record (California)

"Honor awards Brubeck in Stockton," Sacramento Bee (California)

d-John Kiesewetter, "Power of jazz drives legendary Brubeck," Cincinnati Enquirer (Ohio)

"Alma Mater honors Dave Brubeck," San Jose Mercury News (California)

"Brubeck honored as UOP alumnus," Lodi News-Sentinel (California)

Colin Hamblin, "George Shearing, Dave Brubeck Tonight," The Chautauquan (Chautauqua, New York)

Amy Duncan, "Jazz Stands for Freedom, Brubeck Says," Rocky Mountain News (Denver, Colorado)

"Brubeck to the Rescue," Remember When, Contra Costa Times (Walnut Creek, California)

"Rain, Rain, Rain (Dave Brubeck Grandma's death)," Contra Costa Times (Walnut Creek, California)

"Script for Barbara Baxley," University of the Pacific Pantheon of arts induction ceremony

Burt Korall, "Dave Brubeck," BMI Music World

John Daniels, untitled speech for University of the Pacific Pantheon of the arts induction ceremony

"Dave Brubeck -- Piano," Playboy Jazz Festival

"Biography of Dave Brubeck Jazz," Sutton Artists Corporation

Biography, 1989 (1 record)

Luverne Jacobsen, theology thesis proposal on Dave Brubeck sacred music

Biography, 1990s

Biography, 1990 (11 records)

Howard Reich, "Dave Brubeck's Artistry music to everyone's ears," Ft. Lauderdale Sun Sentinel (Florida)

Erla Zwingle, "Karsh: American legends"

"Brubeck comes home for benefit" (Concord, California)

"Jazzy Intern," Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Ilse Storb, "Dave Brubeck" Jazz Podium (Germany)

Leonard Feather, "New kids are chips off block of jazz Greats," The Cleveland Plain Dealer (Ohio)

"Brubeck turns 70," The Bridgeport Post (Connecticut)

Tom Conroy, "Brubeck-from Veterinarian to Virtuoso," Senior

Floyd Slotterback, "The choral music of Dave Brubeck"

Sutton Artists Corp, "Biography of Dave Brubeck: Composer-Performer"

Marshall B. Stearn, "Dave Brubeck," Aging: Defying the Myth

Biography, 1991 (10 records)

Kimberley Wray Montelione, "Connecticut spolight on Brubeck," Spotlight

Ozzie Cadena, "For the love of jazz," The Jazz Journal (Louisiana)

"Dave Brubeck to perform at Palomar College on Sept. 13," JazzLink

"Taking five to tune in to a jazz classic"

"Brubeck"

David Zych, "Dave Brubeck: Full Steam Into His Seventh Decade"

Dave Zych, "Dave Brubeck: Full Steam Into His Seventh Decade"

Untitled in-house promo biography

Sutton Artists Corp, "Biography of Dave Brubeck-Jazz"

Music Masters, "Biography of Dave Brubeck"

Biography, 1992 (5 records)

John Salmon, "What Brubeck got from Milhaud," American Music Teacher

Barclay Palmer, "Cancellation disappoints Bennett fans, Brubeck rides to rescue," Stamford Advocate (Connecticut)

"Klavier in die Küche," Der Spiegel (Germany)

"Brubeck Comes to Ambassador," Virtuoso

"Time Table"

Biography, 1992 (1 record)

A. Elwood, "Dave Brubeck: The Classic Quartet Years"

Biography, 1992 (1 record)

Doug Ramsey, "Dave Brubeck: A Life in American Music"

Biography, 1993 (6 records)

"Brubeck and Bach," Clipping, The Journal

Wayne Bledsoe, "Brubeck's popularity is seen as a distraction," Knoxville News-Sentinel (Tennessee)

"Dave Brubeck," Current Biography

Scott Yanow, "Essential Brubeck," Jazziz

José Domingos Raffaelli, "O churrasco de Dave Brubeck," O Globo (Rio de Janeiro, Brazil)

Randi Hultin, "Meeting with Brubeck"

Biography, 1994 (14 records)

Ken Ringle, "The Man Who Makes Bach Swing," Washington Post

John Salmon, "Dave Brubeck Laudatio"

Promo biography with list of awards

Wayne Bledsoe, "Long-lasting by public demand, not hype," Knoxville News-Sentinel (Tennessee)

Eustace Rulach, "Brubeck -- The Fifth Time Around"

Gordon R. Sullivan, "Leadership, versatility & all that jazz," Military Review

Rudy Thomas, "Homage to a hero," Rapport

D.R. Bahlman, "Take six -- courses," Berkshire Eagle (Pittsfield, Massachusetts)

"Medals for entertaining America (and the world)," New York Times (New York)

Pat Steger, "At antiques show, the men can wait," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

"Brubeck receives National Medal for the Arts," Jazz Messenger

Robert Santelli, "Dave Brubeck: Hall of Fame," Downbeat

"Honor awaits Brubeck in Stockton," Sacramento Bee (California)

Sutton Artists Corp, "Dave Brubeck -- Jazz Legend"

Biography, 1995 (21 records)

Stix Leonard, "Jazz international," Jazz Messenger (Connecticut)

Alexander Cassis, "Belikovo Brubeka ctavyat v primer soldatam, (The great Brubeck is example for soldiers)," Moscow Music (USSR)

Fred Hall, "Seventy & still swinging," The Rotarian

"Favorite books of well-known people," San Jose Mercury News (California)

Glenn Adams, "The 1995 Who Reads What listing," Nashua Telegraph (New Hampshire)

"Auch nach 50 Jahren wieder Jazz am Feinstein," Frankischer Tug (Germany)

Wolfgang Sandner, "Dave Brubeck/Gerry Mulligan," Frankfurter Allgemeine Magazin (Germany)

"Dave Brubeck," Jazziz

Seth Rogovoy, "Brubeck in the Berkshires," Berkshires Week

"Profiles," Performing Arts (San Diego Symphony, California)

Sherwood Harris, "Dave Brubeck At 75," Cathedral Age

Brian McCoy, "Another Brubeck take," Stockton Record (California)

Hilton Tims, "Classics from Brubeck," The European Magazine

Stix Leonard, "Jazz international," Jazz Messenger (Connecticut)

Ken Wibecan, "Time out for Brubeck," Modern Maturity

"Family gathering," International Herald Tribune

Matt Schudel, "Take seventy-five," Sun Sentinel

Lloyd Kaplan, "The Legacy of Dave Brubeck," The Community College Humanties Association, Community College of Philadelphia (Pennsylvania)

"If it weren't for..."

Mary Campbell, "There's still 'so much to do' for Brubeck at 75"

An Interview with Dave Brubeck. Hear Music Artist's Choice

Biography, 1995 (1 record)

Susan Matheson, "Dave Brubeck's path to sacred composition"

Biography, 1996 (16 records)

Cheryl Kennedy, "Dave Brubeck the master of Jazz," Active Years

Josef Woodard, "Further adventures in Time," JazzTimes (Silver Spring, Maryland)

"Happy Birthday, Dave Brubeck," Jazz Society (Baton Rouge, Louisiana)

G. Schirmer, Inc., "Dave Brubeck Home Page"

Rosemary Hallum, "The Best of Times for Dave Brubeck," Klavier

Mark Sullivan, "Brubeck's taking five to come to Lexington," The Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Neil Tesser, "Dave Brubeck: The Lion in August" JVC Jazz Festival

"The view from the East," Mills Quarterly, (Mills College, Oakland, California)

Dick Sieber, "Dave Brubeck: Composer of sacred oratorios & cantatas"

Michael T. Roeder, "Dave Brubeck chronology & course outline" (University of Alberta, Canada)

Kim Miller, "Dave Warren Brubeck: Reflections of Time"

Robert L. Doerschuk, "Talkin' 'bout our Generations," Musician

Fred M. Hall, "On Writing It's About Time"

Ilse Storb, "The Duke meets Darius Milhaud & Arnold Schoenberg (Dave Brubeck & his teachers)," Musik Forschung

Ludwig Jurgeit, "Dave Brubeck," Jazznodium (Telsria?)

Army Archerd, "Just for Variety," Variety

Biography, 1997 (9 records)

Christine Cannavo, "Dave Brubeck Award Video, Draft #2"

Andrew Gordon, "Brubeck returns home for a special Night," Concord Transcript (California)

Cam Miller, "Still pounding 'em out," North County Times (San Diego, California)

Rose Marie Hansen, "From the President," Concord Historical Society Newsletter (California)

"Reflection of the Past," The Concord Transcript (California)

"Maybe Brubeck will give him five" Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Randall McIlroy, "The man played on," Style Manitoba (Winnipeg)

Lois Street, "Brubeck Bookings," The Ridgefield Press (Connecticut)

"Dave Brubeck honorary video," San Francisco Chamber Arts Council (California)

Biography, 1998 (7 records)

Claire Bishop, "Jazz legend took five but returns to tour," Crowley News (United Kingdom)

Bette Vasquez, "Saving Preston Cattle," TV Guide"

Marie Kappweiler, "Die legende der nach-bop-a Ra," Tageblatt

Owen McNally, "Old Master," The Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Richard Merkin, "In The Land Of Giants," Vanity Fair

Milton Bass, "Yet another Stephanie Story," Berkshires Week

Leone La Duke Evans, "Mills Men," The Mills Quarterly, (Mills College, Oakland, California)

Biography, 1998 (1 record)

Marianne Ackerman, "Jazz Influences on American Piano Music"

Biography, 1999 (14 records)

"Chosen Few," New York Times (New York)

Philip Elwood, "Three jazzmen win NEA Fellowships," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Diane Flores, "Pianist lets UOP 'take five' and his Archive," The Modesto Bee (California)

Brian McCoy, "UOP gets Brubeck Collection," The Stockton Record (California)

Brian McCoy, "Brubecks give papers to UOP Collection," Stockton Record (California)

Brian McCoy, "Saving a slice of Jazz History: UOP archivists begin painstaking task of sorting Dave Brubeck's pictures, Papers," Stockton Record (California)

"Congratulations! Dave Brubeck, '42 American Jazz Master," The Pacific Review (University of the Pacific, California)

Bret Primack, "Dave Brubeck Bio"

Bret Primack, "Timeline"

"Dave Brubeck Timeline"

"Dave Brubeck," Jazz Guide to Blues and Jazz (JazzE.com)

Aleksandr Remirovich, "Galitskii: The Musical Language of the Jazz Works of Dave Brubeck"

"Dave Brubeck -- Timeline"

Iola Brubeck, "List of Jazz Awards and Other Awards"

Biography, 2000 (8 records)

Roxanne Stites, "Brubecks honored at UOP," Stockton Record (California)

Stephen A. Crist, "The role and meaning of the Bachian chorale in the music of Dave Brubeck"

Susan Young, "Brubeck considers return to California," San Ramon Valley Herald (California)

Philip Clark, "In his own sweet way," Jazz Review

Ilse Storb, "Dave Brubeck und seine Lehrer," Jazz Podium

Carl Nosse, "The Brubeck Institute"

Erin Essnmacher, "Content of Brubeck material at the Library of Congress"

"Dave Brubeck -- Biography"

Biography, 2001 (11 records)

Brian McCoy "Dave Brubeck Takes A Look Back" The Record (Stockton, California)

Brian McCoy, "All that jazz, Dave Brubeck shares alma mater's accolades with current students," The Record (Stockton, California)

Barbara Vitello, "Dave Brubeck: Timeless," Chicago Herald (Illinois)

Paul DeBarros, "Taking Five with Dave Brubeck," Seattle Times (Washington)

Paul DeBarros, "Jazz Master still bursting with energy at 80," Erie daily Times-News (Pennsylvania)

Josef Woodard, "Dave Brubeck's new album travels distances of time and music," Santa Barbara New-Press (California)

Reginald A. Litz and Robert F. Kleysen, "Your old man should dream dreams," Family Business Review

Phil Elwood, "PBS Salutes Brubeck," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Gordon Witkin, "Dave Brubeck won't take fuse," US News & World Report

Brian McCoy, "Brubeck & his music," Stockton Record (California)

Yoshi Kato, "Brubeck Bay Area's longtime ambassador of Jazz, pays visit," San Jose Mercury News (California)

Biography, 2002 (10 records)

Chuck Swan, "AFJS honors Dave Brubeck," Federation Jazz

"Jazz Education Hall of Fame," Jazz Education Journal

Redd Hall, "Dave Brubeck: Better than ever at 80!" The American Rag [?]

Aaron Cohen, "Brubeck Institute preps fulltime artists," Down Beat"

Emanuel Parker, "Brubeck hits highnote," Pasadena Star-News (California)

"Tommie Pardue recently hosted a brunch," Shelby Sun Times (Tennessee)

Bill Bennett, "Taking Five for the Future; the Brubeck Institute," Jazz Education Guide (jazztimes.com)

Bob Young, "Busy Brubeck refuses to slow pace," Boston Herald (Massachusetts)

Charles Levin, "All That's Jazz," Santa Cruz Sentinel

Jesse Hamlin, "Brubeck Bringing Armstrong Back," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Biography, 2003 (1 record)

Scott Yanow, "Dave Brubeck: A Full Life of Music," L.A. Jazz Scene (California)

Biography, 2004 (2 records)

"Backlight," The Washington Post Magazine

Harvey Siders, "Reporting in Time," JazzTimes

Biography, 2005 – 2024 (7 records)

Wanda Henning, "Take (Eighty)-Five: Dave Brubeck -- Concord Classic," Black Diamond Living (California)

Charles J. Gans, "Dave Brubeck: Jazz legend revisits his wartime past as he celebrates 85th birthday," Free New Mexican (New Mexico)

Stephen A. Crist, "Jazz as Democracy? Dave Brubeck and Cold War Politics," Journal of Musicology

Wendy Carlson, "Take Five," Litchfield (Connecticut)

Wendy Carlson, "Take Five," Wilton (Connecticut)

Keith Hatschek, "The Impact of American Jazz Diplomacy in Poland During the Cold War Era," Jazz Perspectives Steve Wright, "Home from gigs at 4am to herd cattle: the inimitable rise of Dave Brubeck, epitome of 1950s/60s cool," Classical Music (BBC Music Magazine)

Biographical -- Fred Hall and Ilse Storb book drafts, 1990s

Fred Hall, It's About Time, 1990s

Ilse Storb, Dave Brubeck: Improvisationen und Kompositionen -- Die Idee der Kulturellen Wechselbeziehungen, 1990s

Biographical -- Dave Brubeck Quartet Newsletter, 1987 - 2010

Newsletters, January 1954 – June 1989

Newsletters, April 1989 – June 1990

Newsletters, April 1990 – June 1991

Newsletters, July 1991 - March 1992

Newsletters, April 1992 – June 1993

Newsletters, April 1993 – April 1994

Newsletters, July 1994 – June 1995

Newsletters, December 1994 – September 1996

Newsletters, December 1995 – June 1997

Newsletters, April 1997 – June 1998

Newsletters, April – September, 1998

Newsletters, December 1998 – June 1999

Newsletters, January – June, 2000

Newsletters, July - September, 2000

Newsletters, April – December, 2001

Newsletters, July – December, 2002

Newsletters, April 2003 – December 2004

Newsletters, July – December, 2005

Newsletters, July - December, 2006

Newsletters, April 2007 – March 2008

Newsletters, July 2008 – June 2009

Newsletters, July - December, 2009

 $New sletters,\,April-September,\,2010$

Biographical -- Itineraries, 1945 – 1996

Itineraries, 1945 – 1953

Itineraries, 1954

Itineraries, 1955

Itineraries, 1956

Itineraries, 1957

Itineraries, 1958

Itineraries, 1960
Itineraries, 1961
Itineraries, 1962
Itineraries, 1963
Itineraries, 1964
Itineraries, 1965
Itineraries, 1966
Itineraries, 1967
Itineraries, 1968
Itineraries, 1969
Itineraries, 1970
Itineraries, 1971
Itineraries, 1972
Itineraries, 1973
Itineraries, 1974
Itineraries, 1975
Itineraries, 1976
Itineraries, 1977
Itineraries, 1978
Itineraries, 1979
Itineraries, 1980
Itineraries, 1981
Itineraries, 1982
Itineraries, 1983
Itineraries, 1984
Itineraries, 1985
Itineraries, 1986
Itineraries, 1987
Itineraries, 1988
Itineraries, 1989
Itineraries, 1990
Itineraries, 1992
Itineraries, 1993
Itineraries, 1994
Itineraries, 1995
Itineraries, 1996

Dave Brubeck Concerts, March 1, 1963 – March 1, 1973

Biographical -- Itineraries, 1997 - 2005

Itineraries, 1997

Itineraries, 1998

Itineraries, 1999

Itineraries, 2000

Itineraries, 2001

Itineraries, 2002

Itineraries, 2003

Itineraries, 2004

Itineraries, 2005

Biographical -- Interviews, 1950 - 1977

Nat Hentoff, "Brubeck has double life," Down Beat, December 3, 1952

Interviews, 1954 (4 records)

John William Riley, "Brubeck's key to jazz"

Arnold Shaw, "The cool generation," Esquire

Andy Salmieri, "Genius of the Piano -- Dave Brubeck," New Musical Express

Nat Hentoff, "Jazz fills role of classical composition, Brubeck learns," Down Beat

Interviews, 1955 (6 records)

Jerry Bradley, "Pianist Dave Brubeck Finds Little Good in Rhythm and Blues"

Don Freeman, "Dave Brubeck answers his critics," Down Beat

Ben Kagan, "Look Up & Live," CBS-TV

R. Hedley-Norvell, Untitled article on and interview with Dave Brubeck

Beverly Busch, "Brubeck likes to rock with a little Bach," Detroit Free Press (Michigan)

Nat Shapiro and Nat Hentoff, "Hear me talkin to ya"

Interviews, 1956 (6 records)

Russ Wilson, World of Jazz, "Musicians Assay Teachers' Move," Oakland Tribune (California)

Don Freeman, "'You Don't Hear Critics Carp Now' We're Over Hump, Brubeck Says" Down Beat

"Hollywood Headlines," Melody Maker (London, United Kingdom)

"Look Up & Live," CBS TV

"Theology & Jazz," Time

"Brubeck in Europe," News about Music

Interviews, 1957 (5 records)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Dave Brubeck," Down Beat

Marian McPartland, "Dave's a challenge," Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

Ralph J. Gleason, "They said I was too far out," Down Beat

Ralph J. Gleason, "First Things First," Down Beat

Bruce Rothwell, "We starved for our freedom"

Interviews, 1958 (9 records)

Christel Strohschön, "Sprach mit: Dave Brubeck," Berliner Morgenpost (Berlin, Germany)

Peter Himmelstrand, "Brubeck I stan: Äh, koppla av," Expressen (Sweden)

"Jazz man," The Statesman (New Delhi, India)

"The creative jazz genius is in town," Hindustan Standard (New Delhi, India)

"One of the younger stars," Times of Ceylon (Sri Lanka)

Russ Wilson, "Win Asia with U.S. Arts, Brubeck Recipe,"The Oakland Tribune (California)

Mercer Cross, "Brubeck explains Appeal of Jazz," The Minneapolis Tribune (Minnesota)

"Dave Brubeck script for Eurasia voice track record"

Don Henry, "An Interview with Dave Brubeck"

Interviews, 1959 (1 record)

Pino Candini, "Ha suonato in Italia il Profesore del Jazz," Jazz di ieri e di oggi (Milan, Italy)

Interviews, 1960 (23 records)

Ray Knight, "Jazz talk: it's complete put-on," Jacksonville Journal (Florida)

Ralph J. Gleason, "Brubeck Sorry for Southerners," The Mirror News

Ralph J. Gleason, "An Appeal from Dave Brubeck," Down Beat

Ron Saw, "Jazz—by Mr. Dave Brubeck," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Rock's not Music, Says Jazz Man," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Breaking Down the Color Bar," (Melbourne, Australia)

"Brubeck: I don't often relax," The Herald (Melbourne, Australia)

"Color Bar breaking down in the U.S." The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Jazzer and Rocker were real Cool," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Silence Was Stony...King of Rock..." The Age (Melbourne, Australia)

John Sinclair, "Brubeck talks to Composers," The Herald (Melbourne, Australia)

"Arts Festival Will Boost Culture," The Herald (Melbourne, Australia)

"Jazz Style Welcome," Adelaide Advertiser (Australia)

"The 'Drum' -- by Brubeck Psychologist," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

Marsha Prysuska, "'King of the Cool' in a Hot Spot," The Age (Melbourne, Australia)

"Brubeck -- Defender of the Faithful," The Evening Post (Wellington, New Zealand)

"Jazz Pianist Looking for New Ideas," The New Zealand Herald (Auckland, New Zealand)

"Something New for Jazz Pianist," The Auckland Star (Auckland, New Zealand)

"Silence Was Stony...King of Rock..."The Age (Melbourne, Australia)

"Worth reporting," Australian Women's Weekly (Australia)

Jerry Kline, "Jazz Called Boost to U.S. Relations," Norfolf Ledger-Dispatch

Martin Bush, "Interviews Dave Brubeck at the Jazz Gallery, Greenwich Village"

Jean Worth, "Opera, ballet, theatre & all that jazz," Fairfield County Town Crier

Interviews, 1961 (18 records)

Max Jones, "Brubeck -- This world of jazz," Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

Loraine Botkin, "Dave Brubeck: Popular music is for the herd...," Teen Magazine

"Dave Brubeck, Paul Desmond in Springfield Concert"

Howard Senzel, "BHS reporter interviews jazz Great," Brighton-Pittsford Post

"Brubeck, due in area, makes strong jazz talk," Bradenton Herald (Florida)

George T. Simon, "A new field for Brubeck," New York Herald Tribune (New York)

"Jazz goes legit," Melody Maker

Gene Lees, "About this man Brubeck..., pt. 1," Down Beat

Gene Lees, "About this man Brubeck..., pt. 2," Down Beat

Donald H. Dooley, "Aware of Brubeck?" Milwaukee Journal (Wisconsin)

"Brubeck Quartet Will Appear Here [San Marcos High School]," The Santa Barbara News-Press (California)

June Harris, "I don't want to go commercial, says Dave Brubeck," Disc (United Kingdom)

"I went around backstage," (United Kingdom)

"Life-lines," (United Kingdom)

Ray Coleman, "Brubeck hits out," Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

Keith Goodwin, "It's great to be in Top Ten--declares Dave Brubeck," (United Kingdom)

Ian Dove, "Nobody wanted to know about Take Five in London, says Dave Brubeck," New Record Mirror (United Kingdom)

Herbert Kretzmer, "Breaking ice with Brubeck," (United Kingdom)

Interviews, 1962 (23 records)

"Jazzman Brubeck leads Family Quintet," The Australian Women's Weekly (Australia)

"Time Out for Brubeck," The Register Magazine (New Haven, Connecticut)

Tony Zoppi, "Brubeck blasts rock deejays," Dallas Morning News

James Leveque, "Hawaii" (Honolulu, Hawaii)

"Jazzman 'Crooked' on Twist," The Sun (Melbourne, Australia)

"Brubeck Says Art Lives in Jazz," The Daily Mirror (Australia)

"Sound of Music," The Sydney Morning Herald (Australia)

Dick Hughes, "A Brubeck show is so Impromptu," The Sunday Telegraph (Australia)

Elizabeth Riddell, "Dave Brubeck Takes Five," The Sunday Mirror (Sydney, Australia)

Elizabeth Riddell, "Dave Brubeck takes Time Out," The Sunday Mirror (Sydney, Australia)

Jock Veitch, Show Business, "Dave Brubeck, the unsquare Cowhand," The Sun-Herald (Australia)

"There's a spot for Bach in the Hits," The Courier-Mail (Australia)

Barry Fischer, "He foresaw the future," Knickerbocker News (Albany, New York)

Barry Fischer, "Brubeck on jazz: Critic's Critic," Knickerbocker News (Albany, New York)

Eric T. Vogel, "Ein Tag Bei," Dave Brubeck, Jazz Podium (Germany),

Untitled interview, Fontana Records (United Kingdom)

Denis Blewett, "Lullaby of Brubeck," D. Sketch (United Kingdom)

Peter Poulsen, "Take Jive Brubeck Jazzes Music, Answers," The Caldron (James Caldwell High School, Caldwell, New Jersey)

Max Jones, "'I Never Try for a Hit,' says Dave Brubeck," (United Kingdom)

Audrey Hirst, "Take five for an interview with Dave Brubeck," Discovery (United Kingdom)

Peter Tate, "Brubeck 'Thinks in Melodies'," South Wales Echo (United Kingdom)

Ray Coleman, "Brubeck Blasts the MM!" Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

"Papa Dave Brubeck: Ik Neem Altjid een van mijn kinderen mee optournee, clan zie ze wat van de wereld" (The Netherlands)

Interviews, 1963 (4 records)

"It's not easy to take criticism—or praise," Crescendo

"Pappa Dave Brubeck: 'Ik neem altijd een van mijn kinderen mee op tounree, dan zien ze wat van de wereld,'" Elegraaf (The Netherlands)

Ralph J. Gleason, "The Success of Dave Brubeck," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Leslie Lenkowsky, "Brubeck Interviewed," The Student Weekly (Franklin and Marshall College, Lancaster, Pennsylvania)

Interviews, 1964 (7 records)

Bill Bates, "Brubeck Renews Friendship," Dallas Times Herald (Texas)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck's broadened beat," New York Post (New York)

Don Smith, "Those LBJ Parties," Newsday (Washington, DC)

Irene Saint, "Jazz goes highbrow," Boston Herald (Massachusetts)

Lee Tomkins, "Jazz? It's as much European as African claims Dave Brubeck"

Henri Renaud, "Entretien le temps compté," Jazz Magazine (France)

Ralph Thomas, "Brubeck vs. Schuller: Two approaches to modern music"

Interviews, 1964 (1 record)

Bernard Hollowwood, "Brubeck on Jazz," Punch

Interviews, 1965 (13 records)

"Brubeck Praises Beatles," Mirror (Australia)

"Brubeck Forges Ahead," The Sunday Herald (Sydney, Australia)

"Jazz is Identified with Democracy, Says Brubeck," The West Australian (Australia)

"Teens Not to Blame," (Adelaide, Australia)

"Third Visit by Jazzman," (Adelaide, Australia)

Richard Trimble, "A visit with Dave Brubeck," Radio Free Europe (New York)

Martial Dassylva, "Dave Brubeck: Celui Qui Comprend Bach Comprend le Jazz," La Presse (Montreal, Quebec, Canada)

Trev Bennet, "Brubeck Avoids Night Clubs, Prefers Concert Audiences," The Kitchener-Waterloo Record (Iowa)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck -- Broad Past, Bright Present, Brilliant Future," The International Musician

Richard Klein, "Christopher Columbus of Jazz 'Nice Guy' Dave Brubeck hits top after years of 'paying his Dues," The Jewish Exponent,

Glen E. Morgan, "Brubeck brings out the students," Lycoming (College Alumni Bulletin)

David Oswell, "Audience Role -- Brubeck Quartet Adds 5th Player"

Kay Wahl, "She [Iola Brubeck] Also Cooks"

Interviews, 1966 (12 records)

Suzanne Kamerer, "Brubeck: Makes Use of Polytones"

Bob Lindsey, "Today's Teen Music 'Good' Says Jazzman Dave Brubeck," The San Jose Mercury-News (California)

Leonard Feather "...and all that Jazz," The Milwaukee Journal (Wisconsin)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck Planning Religious Work," Los Angeles Times (California)

Leonard Feather, "New Wine in old and new Bottles -- Brubeck with a Religious Message," The Louisville Courier-Journal (Kentucky)

Steve Cody, "Brubeck: Constant Creativity is Hard," The Daily Cardinal (Stanford University, California)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck using Sacred Theme," The San Jose Mercury-News (California)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck working on Religious Opus combining ancient themes, Jazz," The Houston Chronicle (Texas)

Walter Jenkins, "Brubeck," Las Vegas Life

Bob Houston, "Dave Brubeck -- such a long time...," Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

Sam Bauman, "A One-Night Stand With Brubeck," The Stars and Stripes

"Hot jazz & religion... -- Dave Brubeck Time In," Melody Maker (United Kingdom)

Interviews, 1967 (7 records)

Gerald A. Elliott, "Brubeck tells why he writes religious music," Grand Rapids Press (Michigan)

Ann Waggoman, "Brubeck Talks About Problems of Mankind Prior to Concert," The Kangaroo (Austin College, Sherman, Texas)

Miguel Jimenez, "Brubeck en Mexico" (Mexico)

Roderick Nordell, "People forget that Bach improvised in Church," The Christian Science Monitor

John S. Wilson, "Brubeck: He's Breaking Up That Old Gang of His," New York Times (New York)

John S. Wilson, "Dave Brubeck Calls it a Day," The Minneapolis Tribune (Minnesota)

John S. Wilson, "On Tuesday in Pittsburgh, Brubeck Takes His Last Five"

Interviews, 1968 (14 records)

Elizabeth Squire," Premiere of Brubeck Oratorio at Chapel Hill, N.C. Tuesday," The Wilton Bulletin (Connecticut)

Beverly Wolter, "Brubeck ponders Christ's message," Winston-Salem Journal

Russell Chandler, "Brubeck's Oratorio Won't Pass as Jazz," Washington Star

Milton Berliner, "Brubeck oratorio impressive at cathedral," Washington Daily News

Charles H. Finney, "Brubeck's Oratorio Protests Violence of War and Racism," The Catholic Telegraph

David Coleman, "Dave Brubeck," Music

Kathleen Morner, "Sermon by Brubeck," The Chicago Sun Times (Illinois)

John Warnecke, "Brubeck: clarity oratorio theme," Nashville Tennessean (Tennessee)

"Das Oratorium des Jazzpianisten," Aufbau (Germany)

Michael Levin, "Performer Dave Brubeck speaks on jazz Role," The Purdue Exponent (Purdue University, West Lafayette, Indiana)

Laurie Henshaw, "Dave teams up with his old Buddy," Melody Maker (London, United Kingdom)

Stan Pearson, "Dave Brubeck spreads his musical Wings," Melody Maker (London, United Kingdom)

"Dave Brubeck Would Stick to the Piano," Melody Maker (London, United Kingdom)

G. Le Coat, "L'Evangile selon Dave Brubeck"

Interviews, 1969 (30 records)

Allan Holbert, "Dave Brubeck oratorio is just that," Minneapolis Tribune (Minnesota)

Hollie West, "Brubeck becomes serious," Washington Post

Milton Berliner, "Brubeck oratorio impressive at Cathedral," Washington Daily News

Hollie West, "From jazz to classics -- The ways and Wherefores," Knickerbocker News (Albany, New York)

Patrick MacDonald. "Brubeck now finds the Time." Seattle Post-Intelligencer (Washington)

Patrick MacDonald, "Brubeck Now has Music Writing time," Seattle Post-Intelligencer (Washington)

"Personal ideas of religion appear in Brubeck oratorio," Daily Oklahoman (Oklahoma)

"Brubeck Aims for Perfection, With One eye On Constitution," Oklahoma Journal (Oklahoma City, Oklahoma)

Libby Price, "Brubeck writes from Bible," Oklahoma Journal (Oklahoma City, Oklahoma)

"Brubeck takes five, grooves on church music," Yonkers Herald Statesman (New York)

"Brubeck makes music meaningful to church," Logan Herald Journal (Utah)

"Churches modern music given Easter broadcast," Staunton Leader (Virginia)

"Easter oratorio in Jazz," The Kansas City Kansan (Kansas)

Tom Mackin, "Brubeck work debuts," Newark Evening News (New Jersey)

"Brubeck's first oratorio Easter Sunday Special," The Schenectady Gazette (Schenectady, New York)

"Dave Brubeck oratorio Airs," Bignhamton Evening Press (New York)

"Dave Brubeck's 1st oratorio Easter Sunday," Geneva Times (New York)

"Programs for Easter," Everett Herald (Washington)

"After years of thought, Brubeck's Oratorio", Des Moines Register (Iowa)

"Brubeck plays Easter Sunday," Columbus Dispatch (Ohio)

"Contemporary church Music," Bloomington Herald Times (Indiana)

"Dave Brubeck special tonight on CBS-TV," Ponca City News (Oklahoma)

"Dave Brubeck writes church music after 10-year Pause," Livermore Herald and News (California)

"Easter programs include mass, Brubeck Concert," Chattanooga News-Free Press (Tennessee)

"Brubeck drops Out," Farmington Times (New Mexico)

Nancy Edmonds, "Dave Brubeck says generation gap doesn't apply to music," The Sunday Forum (Fargo, North Dakota)

Juan Lopez Moctezuma, "Bravo Brubeck," Caballero

Ethel Simmons, "Getting Around," The Eccentric (Detroit, Michigan?)

Excerpts from Fran Krajewski interview in Music Journal quoted in another periodical

Questions for an unidentified radio interview

Interviews, 1970 (4 records)

Nels Nelson, "Brubeck: from Jazz to Cantata," Philadelphia Daily News (Pennsylvania)

"Bum Gig, But no Key to City, Greets Jazz Genius Brubeck," Charleston Gazette (South Carolina)

Jeanne Montague, "Dave Brubeck," Anchorage Daily News (Alaska)

Marie-Louise Plescianu, "Dave Brubeck la Bucuresti," Flacara (Romania)

Interviews, 1971 (4 records)

Ruthanne Devlin, "Jazz was only his Beginning," Hartford Times (Connecticut)

Roberta Hollander and Monroe Bennett, Radio Free Europe interview

Cynthia Lee, "Cantata Debuts Saturday -- Brubeck Speaks," Midland Daily News (Michigan)

"A Conversation with Brubeck," Maine Sunday Telegram (Portland, Maine)

Interviews, 1972 (11 records)

Sam Meddis, "Dave Brubeck preaches brotherhood...," Plainfield Courier-News (New Jersey)

George Trapp, "Cantata for Harmony -- Brubeck bridges a few Gaps," New Brunswick Sunday Home News (New Jersey)

Phillip Truckenbrod, "Brubeck says good Jazz isn't appreciated Enough," Newark Star-Ledger (New Jersey)

Patricia O'Haire, "Music Man," New York Daily News (New York)

Dick Richmond, "Dave Brubeck -- Jazz Ambassador," the St. Louis Post-Dispatch (Missouri)

Douglas Cooper, "A piano in the Kitchen," Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Peter Goddard, "Jazz Pianist Brubeck in Concert with Son," Toronto Star (Canada)

Alastair Lawrie, "Brubeck Promises Program of Jazz," Toronto Globe and Mail (Canada)

Sam Sutherland, "Brubeck views contemporary scene with qualified optimism"

Andrea Stevens, "Dave Brubeck and Son Will 'Take 5' in Hyannis," Cape Cod Standard-Times (Massachusetts)

David Taylor, "Passing through," Punch (United Kingdom)

Interviews, 1973 (11 records)

William Moore, "Note of Nostalgia for a Jazz Great," San Francisco Chronicle (California)

Philip Elwood, "Music Brings Brubecks Closer," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Bill Roberts, "Brubeck moves along at real jazzy Pace"

Sy Johnson, "Jazz portrait 1973," Changes

Joe H. Klee, "Dave Brubeck & the Brubeck family band," Soul Sounds Magazine

Jack Batten, "Brubecks a hip version of the Partridges," Toronto Globe & Mail (Canada)

"Dave Brubeck Beat Me in a 'Piano Duel' for a Girl We Both Liked," National Enquirer

Ted O'Reilly, "Dave Brubeck: Time Passes," Sound

Jeff Wells, "Jazz star Dave Brubeck makes comeback...," National Inquirer

Mary Campbell, "The current number in Dave Brubeck's book...," Associated Press Syndicate

Mary Campbell, "Family jazz is way of life for two Brubeck generations," Augusta Chronicle

Interviews, 1974 (29 records)

"Brubeck is back...a Generation stronger," Sunday Morning News (New York)

Stephen Gray, "Brubeck talks about new sound," Christian Science Monitor

Loraine Alterman, "Dave Brubeck: My 10 Favorite records," Contra Costa Times (California)

Thomas Veszelits, "Für 20 Minuten nicht zu haben," AZ Feuilleton (Germany)

Jackie Kallen, "Two Generations of Brubeck third-fifth stream...," Zoo World

Joe H. Klee, "Two Generations of Brubeck," Good Times (Long Island, New York)

Lark Borden, "Brubeck: Music Goes in Cycles," Colorado Springs Sun (Colorado)

Anne Beaton, "The Brubecks stress inspiration," Rocky Mountain News (Denver, Colorado)

Norm Williams, "Two Generations of Brubeck: Different musical directions...," Colorado Daily (Colorado Springs, Colorado)

Eliot Tiegel, "Dave Brubeck & the birth of the American college circuit," Music Week

Lou Cevetillo, "Julie & Dave share stage," Westchester Weekend (New York)

"Einhalbes Jahrhundert am Klavier: Dave Brubeck," Jazz Podium (Germany)

"Dave Brubeck credits Beatles for cracking music barrier," Variety

"Brubeck to Visit Aust," Canberra News (Canberra, New South Wales, Australia)

Mary Campbell, "Dave Brubeck Family and all that Jazz," Stockton Record (California)

Jack O'Brian, "Voice of Broadway," Star Ledger

Jack O'Brian, "Music Bridges Generation Gap," Paterson News

Betty Spero, "Dave Brubeck grows fresher by the decade," Newark Star-Ledger (New Jersey)

Bruce Rosen, "No time out for Dave Brubeck," Woodbridge News Tribune (New Jersey)

Shona Cobham, Women's World, "Power Behind Throne," The Dominion (New Zealand)

"Two Generations of Brubecks," The Australian Women's Weekly (Australia)

"Dave Brubeck is back with his 3 Sons," Canberra Advertiser (Australia)

"The woman in all that Family Jazz," Sydney Morning News (Australia)

"Generations Bridged by Jazz Family," Brisbane Telegraph (Australia)

Frederick P. Szydlik. Dave makes music a family affair" (New Zealand)

"Jazz helped them to stay in Tune," Melbourne Herald (Australia)

Lawrie Masterson, "Family-Style Brubeck is better than Ever," Melbourne Herald (Australia)

"Smoothing Life's Path with a little Jazz," Adelaide Advertiser (Australia)

David DeJean, "Brubeck & Sons," Louisville Courier-Journal & Times (Kentucky)

Interviews, 1975 (18 records)

David Spengler, "Improvising, Music, and all that Jazz," Stockton Record (California)

Jack Lloyd, "Brubeck closes generation gap," Philadelphia Inquirer (Pennsylvania)

Leonard Feather, "Variety spices, if not inspires...," Newark Star-Ledger (New Jersey)

Leonard Feather, "The Four Brubecks," New York Post (New York)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck clan closing generation gap," Asbury Park Press (New Jersey)

Leonard Feather, "Take four: jazz by Brubecks," Rolling Stone

Dick Sassaman, "An Exclusive Interview, Dave Brubeck," Harrisburg Independent Press (Pennsylvania)

Burt Korall, "Two Generations of Brubeck," International Musician

Gloria Cole, "'Yankee Doodle' Brubeck comes to Town," Westport Fair Press (Connecticut)

Burt Korall, "The Generations of Brubeck," Stereo Review

Larry Russell, "Dave Brubeck -- Dos Generaciones en el crisol del jazz...," La Entrevista (Mexico)

Christine Brown, "It's a Generation Merge, not a gap, for the Brubecks," Detroit Free Press (Michigan)

Cobey Black, "It's All in the Family," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

Pierre Bowman, "All in the Brubeck," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Patricia Shelton, "Dave Brubeck's back -- doing double duty," Chicago Daily News (Illinois)

Chuck Thurston, "Getting Inside the Brubeck Sound"

Joe Schwab, "The Jazz Side"

Untitled interview (Albuquerque, New Mexico)

Interviews, 1976 (25 records)

Jim Melanson, "Quartet rejoins Brubeck," Billboard

"Brubeck Quartet rolling again," New York Post (New York)

Naomi Kaufman, "A good time for Brubeck," Chapel Hill Newspaper (North Carolina)

Molly Abraham, "Brubeck 4 Back Together," Detroit News (Michigan)

Stephen Ford, "TV Audio Bad as Programming," Cincinnati Post (Ohio)

Stephen Ford, "Why TV sound is so awful," Accent

Stephen Ford, Sounds, "Brubeck returns to SROs," Cincinnati Post (Ohio)

Barbara Yost, "Jazz: Is the Great American Music Dying?" Phoenix Gazette (Arizona)

Myrna Mullen, "Brubeck selected beat over broncs," Canton Repository (Ohio)

Patricia Shelton, "Brubeck quartet has a Blast," Birmingham News (Alabama)

Hardy Price, "No Generation Gap for Brubecks," Arizona Republic (Arizona)

"Timeless Brubeck," Playboy

Roy Christe, People, "Brubeck," The Star (South Africa)

Martin Mahlaba, "Brubeck bridges the generations" (South Africa)

Aggery Klaaste, "Angry Brubeck Slams Apartheid," Weekend World (South Africa)

Pierre Claassen, "The Brubeck legend live ... in Cape Town," Cape Times (South Africa)

"Dave Brubeck's all-race SA 'pipedream," The Argus (South Africa)

Joe Latakgomo, "Brubeck -- a jazz giant...," (South Africa)

J.W.B., "Brubeck: bridging the age gap..." Cape Times (South Africa)

"How race cost Brubeck a TV show," Cape Times (South Africa)

Raymond Hill, Open-air Brubeck," Cape Times (South Africa)

Will Hoffman, "Dave Brubeck: One happy man," Albuquerque Journal (New Mexico)

Mark Gach, "Cowboys, Native Americans, Jazz, and Dave Brubeck's Poly-Rhythms"

BBC-TV script

"Brubeck work" (They All Sang Yankee Doodle), BMI Centennial Report

Interviews, 1977 (29 records)

Tim Mekeel, "Diversity, 20-year dedication Brubeck's Qualities," Daily Collegian (Pennsylvania State University, University Park. Pennsylvania)

Eleanor Rutherford, "2 generations will play Jazz," Spokane Spokesman Review (Washington)

Jim Erickson, "Dave Brubeck now a great family Man," Tacoma News Tribune (Washington)

Ed Stover, "Dave Brubeck: Jazz man & sons come in from cold," Seattle Journal American (Washington)

Daniel P. Kelly, "Brubeck family makes music Together," Milwaukee Journal (Wisconsin)

John Lindstrom, "Brubeck talks jazz," Everett Herald (Washington)

Patrick McDonald, "It's take 25' for Dave Brubeck," Seattle Times (Washington)

Fred Crafts, "There's peace and Brubeck's jazz is making a comeback," Eugene Register-Guard (Oregon)

A.J. Backes, "Brubeck made good by breaking the rules," Milwaukee Post (Wisconsin)

Ernie Santosuosso, "The Brubecks at home: A tuneful brood," Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Carolyn Gause, "Brubeck Discusses Life and Philosophy," Decatur Review (Illinois)

Carolyn Gause, "Sons, religion jazz up Brubeck's other Side," Decatur Herald (Ilinois)

Joel McCord, "...Brubeck and Brubeck and Brubeck," Annapolis Capitol (Maryland)

Robert Wilson, "Overview of the Arts," Memphis Press-Scimitar (Tennessee)

Cliff Radel, "Grieving Brubeck Remembers Desmond," Cincinnati Enquirer (Ohio)

"La Grande Parade du Jazz de Nice," The Nice-Matin (Nice, France)

C. A. Bustard, "Brubeck: Leading jazz into a new generation," Richmond Times-Dispatch (Virginia)

Keith Raether, "Brubeck & sons: A harmonious family," Albuquerque Journal (New Mexico)

Ann Eislaer, "Quartet sports new look," Albuquerque Tribune (New Mexico)

Jane Quesnel, "Brubeck: A musician of conscience & thought," Albuquerque Daily Lobo (New Mexico)

"Brubeck takes five in Tobacco Valley," Tobacco Valley News (Eureka. Montana)

Alan Janesch, "Even Brubeck interview resembles jazz Concert," Bethlehem Globe-Times (Pennsylvania)

Unidentified interviewer at Lehigh University (Pennsylvania)

"B would like to write an opera," New Kensington Valley News Dispatch (Pennsylvania)

Kenneth La Fave, "Brubeck's Fiesta coming here," Arizona Daily Star (Tucson, Arizona)

Owen Goldsmith, "Dave Brubeck," Contemporary Keyboard (Saratoga, California)

Tim Carr, "Dave Brubeck to join in doing his Christmas Cantata," Minneapolis Tribune (Minnesota)

Carl Apone, "Dave Brubeck keeps quartet 'All in Family," Press Post-Gazette

Bob Claypool, "Jazzing it up," (New York Post or Houston Post)

Biography -- Interviews, 1978 - 1997

Interviews, 1978 (28 records)

Sherwood Kohn, "Dave Brubeck: Bridging the Gap," Forecast

Bob Dietsche, "Brubeck Opens up About Old Times," The Weekly

Lloyd Phillips, "Brubeck Innovates, Improvises in Jazz," Portland State University Vanguard (Portland, Oregon)

John Wendeborn, "New Brubeck Family Affair," The Oregonian (Oregon)

"Dave Brubeck, Historia e força do Jazz," Diario do Povo (Brazil)

Juarez Fonseca, "Dave Brubeck: 'O artista precisa criar um publico...'" zh Variedades (Brazil)

Jackie Campbell, "Brubeck and Sons Ready for Denver Concert," Rocky Mountain News (Denver, Colorado)

Bob Porter, "Dave Brubeck's Busy Keeping up with His Kids," Dallas Times Herald (Texas)

Stan Woolley, "Like Father, Like Sons," Melody Maker (London, United Kingdom)

Philip Elwood, "Concord Jazz is Taking 10," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Morton Cathro, "Dave Brubeck Returns to where it all Began," Oakland Tribune (California)

Calvin Ahlgren, Brubeck & Sons Are Back for some Concord Jazz," San Francisco Examiner & Chronicle (California)

Sanford Josephson, "Between the Lines," Daily News Record

Walter Carter, "New Brubeck Group: Family Jazz Combo" (Nashville, Tennessee)

Blake Sampson, "Jazz Great Comes Home," Contra Costa Times (Walnut Creek, California)

Bill Salton, "The beauty of Improvisation," The Justice (Brandeis University, Waltham, Massachusetts)

Carl Anthony, "Dave Brubeck—Back in the Groove," Practical Hi-Fi Magazine

Robert Kenselaar, "An Interview with Jazz Pianist Dave Brubeck," The Aquarian Night Owl (Aquarian Weekly)

Robert H. Newall, "Music Runs in the Brubeck Family," Bangor Daily News (Maine)

Greg Oatis, "Dave Brubeck and All that Jazz," Sun-Sentinel

Angelo Lewis, "Dave Brubeck: Music Should be Free from Racial Barriers," Atlanta Constitution (Georgia)

Stanford Josephson, "Brubeck Starts New Quartet with His Sons," Oakland Press (Pontiac, Michigan)

Dick Tracy, "Jazz Pianist Returns to Stockton Stage," Sacramento Bee (California)

Hal Silliman, "Who Was the Most Humbled?" Amador Progress-News (California)

Fran Gariglio, "Brubeck Survives with Success," Greensboro News (North Carolina)

"Brubeck Favorite," Connecticut Guide, New York Times (New York)

Carol Haskin, "Brubeck, jazz arrive in Town"

"Brubeck"

Interviews, 1979 (8 records)

Ernie Santosuosso, "A reunion he couldn't Resist," Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Paul Wetzel, Lonely Hours on Horseback Inspired Brubeck Rhythms," Salt Lake Tribune (Utah)

Claude Carriere, "En 1947, Nous Jouions Free," Jazz Hot (Paris, France)

Burt Korall, "First Take: Brubeck," Jazz

Sonja Johnston, "Brubeck plays to a different Drummer"

"Brubeck I Byen" (Norway)

James McCray, "An Interview with Dave Brubeck about his Choral Church Music," The Diaspora

"Far out sounds," Next

Interviews, 1980 (21 records)

Leonard Feather, "Brubeck's Fresh Foursome," Los Angeles Times (California)

Leonard Feather, "Transitions and the New Brubeck," The Australian (Sydney, Australia)

Martin Freeth, "Brubeck Gives Jazz Touch to Mass" (Christchurch, New Zealand)

John Christensen, "Dave Brubeck Takes 5," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Arlynn Nellhaus, "Brubeck Returning to Denver Tuesday," Denver Post (Colorado)

Kevin Lynch, "Brubeck Works at Writing Career," Milwaukee Journal (Wisconsin)

Mary McKinney, "Brubeck Recalls Style was Out-of-Work," Knoxville Journal (Tennessee)

Ric LaRue, "Art Good Investment: Brubeck," Morristown Citizen Tribune (Tennessee)

Stuart Dickey, "Brubeck Breathes Breezy Jazz Jive," Richland Chronicle (Dallas, Texas)

Susan Fishman, "Bits & pieces of an exclusive KUID-FM interview with Dave Brubeck," Gallery (University of Idaho)

Elena Jarvis, "Brubeck Will Appear at Boettcher Wednesday," Gazette Telegraph

Joe Middleton, "Arts/Entertainment, Rappin," Monroe County Sunday Herald (Stroudsburg, Pennsylvania)

"The vocal Dave Brubeck," Voice

Georgia Urban, "Brubeck in an Orchestral Groove," The Entertainer

Terry Mattingly, "Dave Brubeck Decides to Open Up," Champaign-Urbana News-Gazette (Illinois)

Nancy Cain Schmitt, "Mountains Will Easily be Matched," Anchorage Times (Alaska)

Ernie Santosuosso, "Brubeck: Time Out at 60," Boston Sunday Globe (Massachusetts)

Sanford Josephson, "Brubeck Takes 60," New York Daily News (New York)

David Earl, "A Jazzman Looks at 60," Charlotte Observer (North Carolina)

"Dave Brubeck: A legendary jazz man finds simplicity in complexity"

Michele Boyd, "Brubeck Finds Appeal In 'Playing' Small Cities," Herald-Star (Steubenville, Pennsylvania)

Interviews, 1981 (13 records)

Ernie Santosuosso, "At 60 Brubeck Still Thinks Jazz is an Event, not a Job," Kansas City Star

Eric Myers, "Dave Brubeck at 61 -- Still Fighting," Sydney Morning Herald (Australia)

Wayne Harada, "Mr. 'Take' Five," Honolulu Advertiser (Hawaii)

Georgia Urban, "Brubeck Keeps Busy Doing Just what He Likes to do," Knickerbocker News (Albany, New York)

Tom Carter, "Jazz Musician Doesn't 'Take Five' from Career," Lexington Herald (Kentucky)

Michael J. Serino, "Dave Brubeck: Time Out for Conversation," Artifacts (Dunkirk, New York)

Bob Martin, "Dave Brubeck sees little change in jazz scene...," Peninsula Times (Palo Alto, California)

James Windell, "Critics Aside Brubeck Always a Crowd," Oakland Press (California)

James Wierzbicki, "Dave Brubeck's Latest Hit is no Ordinary Jazz Composition," St. Louis Globe-Democrat (Missouri)

Deidre McNamer, "Brubeck Puts His Brand on Jazz," Missoulian (Missoula, Montana)

Dave Langzettel, "Dave Brubeck Remains an Improviser at Heart," Maine Telegram (Portland, Maine)

Jacob M. Schlesinger, "An Interview with Dave Brubeck," Harvard Crimson Arts Weekly (Cambridge, Massachusetts)

Gene Grey, "Jazz Great Joins Vestal Fiesta," Binghamton Sunday Press (New York)

Interviews, 1982 (14 records)

Alvarez Castellanos, "Dice música jazz nace culturas Europa, Africa," Listin Diario (Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic) Lamela Geler, "Dave Brubeck estima improvisación la forma más pura de creación Musical," El Caribe (Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic)

Carlos Francisco Elias, "Dave Brubeck admira los músicos del Bebop, Listin Diario (Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic)

Juan de Lancer, "Dave Brubeck: libertad en el jazz pero dentro del las reglas Establecidas," El Nuevo Diario (Santo

Domingo, Dominican Republic)

Peter Stevens, "Too Little Time Remains for Brubeck's Busy Beat," Windsor Star (Windsor, Ontario, Canada)

Herbert Kaplow, ABC-TV

Fred Crafts, "Don't Label Him a Jazz Man," Eugene Register-Guard (Oregon)

John Diliberto, "His daring jazz of yesterday...," Philadelphia Inquirer (Pennsylvania)

Paul Hertelendy, "Strains of Jazz Lifestyle Haven't Jaded Brubeck," San Jose Mercury News (California)

Rick Chatenever, "Brubeck to the Rescue," Santa Cruz Sentinel (California)

Ruth Lampland Ross, "Jazz Great Dave Brubeck Composes Mass," Bridgeport Post (Connecticut)

James Breig, "Brubeck and His Mass: Dreams, Prayers and Joy," Our Sunday Visitor

F. Billard, "Dave Brubeck Jazz a Tous les Etages," Claviers (Paris, France)

Bob House, "To Hope: composer Dave Brubeck brings jazz to the mass," The Review of Music

Interviews, 1983 (8 records)

Robert Viagas, "O&A: Jazz Great Dave Brubeck," Westport Fair Press (Connecticut)

Don Stanley, "Brubeck officiates at musical marriage," Sacramento Bee (California)

Jeffrey Meitrodt, "Dave Brubeck savoring new Audiences," Twin Cities Reader (Minneapolis/St. Paul, Minnesota)

Bob Protzman, "Brubeck takes little time out," St. Paul Pioneer Press (Minnesota)

Gordon Emerson, "Great communicator of Jazz," New Haven Register (Connecticut)

Rosie Harty, "Dave Brubeck brings classy jazz to City," Wyoming Tribune Eagle (Cheyenne, Wyoming)

Greg Stephens, "Brubeck merges roots of religious music, Jazz," Austin American-Statesman (Texas)

Rick Kennedy, "Brubeck doesn't agree that jazz has lost its Attraction," The Stockton Record (California)

Interviews, 1984 (12 records)

Elaine Gould Goller, "Jazz pianist's career filled with Honors," Johnson City Press-Chronicle (Tennessee)

Justin Mitchell, "Brubeck music has become a family Affair," Rocky Mountain News (Denver, Colorado)

Rick Kennedy, "Brubeck's music still defies toe tappers -- 30 years Later," El Paso Times (Texas)

Michael Anthony, "Jazz man Brubeck to join in performance of his serious works," Minneapolis Star and Tribune (Minnesota)

Justin Mitchell, "Dave Brubeck," Post and Evening Times (Florida)

John Gibson, "Brubeck's got little time to take Five," Edinburgh Evening News (Scotland, United Kingdom)

"Dave Brubeck aime toujours prendre des risques," Le Meridional

Bob Andelman, "Brubeck at 64," St. Petersburg Times (Florida)

Julie Wheelock, "Brubeck, Louis Blend Idioms," Los Angeles Times (California)

Darrell Shoults, "Brubeck takes five, but not much more," St. Louis Globe-Democrat (Missouri)

Dan R. Goddard, Music, "Birth of Christ Retold With Jazz," San Antonio Express-News (Texas)

Ron Young, "Dave Brubeck Adds His Touch of Jazz in San Antonio," San Antonio Light (Texas)

Interviews, 1985 (17 records)

Patrick MacDonald, "Brubeck Still a Potent Creative Force in Modern Jazz," Seattle Times (Washington)

Dick Conte, KSFO

George Varga, "Dave's an up-tempo guy," San Diego Union (California)

Larry Nager, "Brubeck preaches jazz gospel," Cincinnati Post (Ohio)

"Brubeck: Jazz Needs a Commitment," Medina Gazette (Ohio)

"Dave Brubeck Remembers His Early Days in Jazz," Wooster Daily Record (Ohio)

"Jazz Trade Difficult, Musician Says," Renton Record-Chronicle; Auburn Globe-News; Kent News-Journal (Washington)

William C. Trott, "Jazz Pianist Dave Brubeck Traded Animals for Music," West Chester Daily Local News (Pennsylvania)

"Jazz Pianist Sings Somber Song for Young Musicians," Greenville Piedmont (South Carolina)

William C. Trott, "Jazz Pianist Dave Brubeck had to scrape"

"Brubeck lectures musicians," Ravenna Record Courier

"Jazz pianist Dave Brubeck has some doleful news...," Milwaukee Journal (Wisconsin)

"Brubeck Remembers the Early Days of Jazz," Kenyon Times (Ohio)

Tony Mastroianni, "The Consumate Jazz Man," Cleveland Institute of Music (Ohio)

Terry Mattingly, "Brubeck's mass & all that jazz"

Susan Pena, "Brubeck fuses the images of cowboy & piano man..." Reading Eagle-Times (Pennsylvania)

Nancy Gilson, "Dave Brubeck: His beat is in step with Louis Dance Company," Courier-Journal (Louisville, Kentucky)

Interviews, 1986 (14 records)

Chris Leppek, "Brubeck Compositions Reflect Deep Admiration, Respect for Dr. Martin Luther King," Intermountain Jewish News (Denver, Colorado)

Arlynn Nellhaus, "Brubeck's 'Justice' Cantata Aimed at Bringing Jews, Blacks Together," Denver Post (Colorado)

Jon Woodhouse, "Jazz Man, Pioneer Brubeck Always Searching for New Avenues for His Music," Maui News (Hawaii)

Vivian Perlis, American Music Series -- Interview no. 235e-d, Yale University

Pat Torrey, "Music and harmony the Brubeck Way," Wilton Bulletin (Connecticut)

"Jazz folk comfortable with country Music," The Weekly Paper of the Diocese of Steubenville, Ohio

"Brubeck," The Atlanta Journal and Constitution (Georgia)

Gordon Emerson, "Jazz Festival plus Brubeck equals Brubeck," New Haven Register (Connecticut)

Ron Wynn, "Brubeck: coming Home," The Bridgeport Post/Telegram (Connecticut)

Brad Smith, "A jazz idol comes to Town," The Daily News

Richard S. Ginell, "Retire? 65-year-old jazz pioneer Dave Brubeck is too busy to take Five," Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Georgia Urban, "Brubeck: Watching the Sonrise," Knickerbocker News (Albany, New York)

Richard S. Ginell, "Brubeck's four decades of Jazz," L. A. Daily News (California)

Richard S. Ginell, "Brubeck's still with the Beat," The San Jose Mercury News (California)

Interviews, 1987 (17 records)

Carol Montparker, "Taking Five with Dave Brubeck," Clavier

Steve Kemper, "Conversations: Dave Brubeck," Northeast Magazine, Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Ron Wynn, "Brubeck Plays a Russian Tune," Bridgeport Post (Connecticut)

David Perry, "Brubeck Basking in His Successful Soviet Tour," Lowell Sun (Massachusetts)

Fernando Gonzalez, "Brubeck keeps his wheel turning," Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Betty Tyler, "Brubeck at 64 -- new directions, new honors for a jazz master," The Sunday Post (Bridgeport, Connecticut)

Betty Herrick, "The Brubecks recall Russia," Ridgefield Press; Wilton Bulletin; Redding Pilot; Ledger; Bethel Home News (Connecticut)

Cam Miller, "Brubeck and Soviets in Harmony"

Alyeksawlr Kassis, "Znamxenatii Dier Brubeck"

Sr. Mary Ann Walsh, "Jazz Pianist Writes 'Pontifical Processional,' for Pope," Arlington (VA) Catholic Herald (Virginia)

Sr. Mary Ann Walsh, "Pope a 'Full Brass' Man, Says Composer," Southern Cross (Durban, South Africa)

Betty Herrick, Brubeck Composes Music for Pope's Visit"

Sister Mary Ann Walsh, "Wilton Musician Composes Pontifical Processional," Fairfield County Catholic (Connecticut)

Andy LaVerne, "Dave Brubeck presents pointers on poly-playing," Keyboard

Russ DeVault, "Dave Brubeck takes 5/4 again tonight" (Washington, D.C.)

Sr. Mary Ann Walsh, "Jazz musician says Pope is full brass and percussion," Long Island Catholic

Stephen Kent, "Make a joyful noise unto the Lord," The Catholic Voice

Interviews, 1988 (15 records)

Barbara Delatiner, "Brubeck ode taps spiritual roots," New York Times (New York)

Peter Goodman, "Raising their voices for King's birthday," Newsday

John A. Marcille, "Brubeck thinks jazz is basis of today's music"

Linda Billington, "Jazz animal," Anchorage Daily News (Alaska)

"Brubeck hopes jazz agrees with Soviet leader," Bozeman Daily Chronicle (Montana)

William Dement, Stanford University

Boris Alexeyev, "Guess who's on next," Soviet Life

Bob Young, "World-traveling Brubeck lands at Tanglewood"

"Dave Brubeck," Variety

"Brubeck's music once called decadent," Colorado Daily (Boulder, Colorado)

Hugh Boulware, "The Brubeck beat goes on -- quirkily," Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Kelly Gilbert, "Brubeck's Soviet tour album," Baltimore Evening Sun (Maryland)

Kelly Gilbert, "Dave Brubeck cuts LP in Moscow," Stamford Guide (Connecticut)

Gordon Emerson, "Brubeck plays musical ambassador"

Amy Duncan, "Improvise," Christian Science Monitor

Interviews, 1989 (27 records)

Geoffrey F. X. O'Connell, "Brubeck still won't 'take five," The Advocate (Connecticut)

Mary Campbell, "Brubeck joins colleagues on Big Band Hit Parade"

Amy Duncan, "Jazz Stands for Freedom -- Dave Brubeck," Christian Science Monitor

Mary Campbell, "Jazz Pianist Brubeck Joins Colleagues on 'Big Band Hit Parade," Fort Walton Beach Daily News (Florida)

Mary Campbell, "Orchestras Mix Jazz, Classics," Meriden Record-Journal (Connecticut)

Owen McNally, "Brubeck Hits the Road Again," Berkshire Eagle (Pittsfield, Massachusetts)

Owen McNally, "Pianist Brubeck jazzed about life," The Times

Owen McNally, "He 'Took Five' After Heart Surgery but Brubeck is Back at the Keyboard," The Advocate and Greenwich Time (Connecticut)

D. L. Mabery, "Pianist Ready to Tickle Ivories, Again," Skyway News

James D. Davis, "For jazzman, composing is an act of faith," Miami Sun-Sentinel (Florida)

Valerie Cruice, "A Healthy Brubeck Keeps Jazz Flowing," New York Times (New York)

Bob Protzman, "Dave Brubeck Never has Time to "Take Five," St. Paul Pioneer Press Dispatch (St. Paul, Minnesota)

Owen McNally, "He took five after heart surgery..." (Connecticut)

John Kiesewetter, Radio/TV, "Power of Jazz Drives Legendary Brubeck," Cincinnati Inquirer (Ohio)

Andrew J, McCarthy, "A Jazz Legend's Moscow Night," Cable Guide, New York Times (New York)

Tom Pniewski, Music, "Brubeck Talks," The World & I

D.C. Denison, "West Interview, Dave Brubeck," San Jose Mercury News (California)

Edward J. Healy, "A Duet with Dave," Fairpress (Westport, Connecticut)

Harv Bishop, "Jazz Ambassador," Denver Catholic Register (Colorado)

Cam Miller, "Brubeck's Heart Back in Jazz after Recovery from Surgery," San Diego Union (California)

David Moye, "Way Gone Brubeck," The Daily Aztec, San Diego State University (California)

"Auction Raises Thousands to Help Missing Children," Bend Bulletin (Bend, Oregon)

"Ein Musiker zwischen Jazzclub und Kirche," Berner Zeitung (Switzerland)

Alexander Kassis, "Znamyenitii Deiv Brubyek" (Moscow, USSR)

Roger Hunt, "A Space in time with Dave Brubeck," Rodeo Magazine (Kansas City, Missouri)

Burt Korall, "Dave Brubeck profile," BMI Music World

Susan Stamberg, "Dave Brubeck," Talk

Interviews, 1990 (30 records)

Frank Magiera, "Brubecks and Bachs to mix a bit of the old and the New," Worcester Telegram/Gazette (Massachusetts)

D. C. Denison, "Dave Brubeck," The Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

William Kerns, "Brubeck scales iron Curtain," Lubbock Avalanche-Journal (Texas)

Gudrun Endress & Ulrich Roth, "Zwischen Jazzclub und Kirche -- Dave Brubeck," JazzPodium (Germany)

Howard Reich, "Brubeck going full tilt at 70, he still likes to take Five," Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Jack Fuller, "Brubeck's impact shouldn't be underplayed," Chicago Tribune (Illinois)

Lazaro Vega, "Brubeck home again," Grand Rapids Press (Michigan)

Howard Reich, "Brubeck amazed by accolades," Columbus Dispatch (Ohio)

Howard Reich, "Dave Brubeck takes 5 to turn 70," The Arizona Republic (Phoenix, Arizona)

John Eldridge, Events, "The Sound of Sunfest, Jazzman Brubeck follows his own offbeat Timing," Palm Beach Post (Florida)

Marian Christy, "Brubeck's Jazz: Music of Anger, Music of Joy," Boston Globe (Massachusetts)

Paul D. Adomites, "Brubeck-take 70," In Pittsburg (Pennsylvania)

J.J. Corcuera, "Swing en el Kremlin," El Correo Espanol-El Pueblo Vasco (Spain)

Jeff Thomas, "Brubeck will 'take five' Here," Daily Times

Jeff Bradley, "Little rest for Dave Brubeck," The Denver Post (Colorado)

Howard Reich, Entertainment, "Still taking five, Dave Brubeck fans span the Globe," Boulder Sunday Camera (Colorado)

Dirk Sutro, "Brubeck's career doesn't 'take five," Los Angeles Times (California)

Barbara Boughton, "Brubeck comes home for Benefit" (Concord, California)

Carol Montparker, "Taking five with Dave Brubeck," Keys

"Brubeck fait toujours jaser," Le Journal de Montreal (Canada)

Owen McNally, "Busy Brubeck plays tonight in Hartford," Hartford Journal (Connecticut)

Jim Ruth, "Dave Brubeck jazz pioneer comes to Miller Plaza Today," Chattanooga News-Free Press

Owen McNally, "Brubeck still jazzed about music" (Connecticut)

Owen McNally, "Brubeck maintains a fast tempo," Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Nick Schinker, "Brubeck, the composer, on music: learn to listen, then to play," Catholic Voice of the Archdiocese of Omaha (Nebraska)

"Jazzman Brubeck plays the sacred, Too," Northwest Indiana Catholic (Gary, Indiana)

Joseph Kennedy, Questionnaire on improvisation

"Name dropping"

George Davis, "Fathers and sons"

Howard Reich, "Dave Brubeck sound always new, inventive," The Denver Post (Colorado)

Interviews, 1991 (16 records)

Jay Harvey, "Playing with Pops," The Indianapolis Star (Indiana)

Chandra Nordmeyer, "Jazz Maestro to 'take five' in Carbondale, Southern Illinoisian (University of Southern Illinois)

Tattler, Out to Lunch, "Legendary jazz pianist and composer who, at 70, still travels the world to give Concerts," Sunday

Express Magazine (London, United Kingdom)

Michael Bourne, "Dave Brubeck at 70," Down Beat

Doug Kaufman, Lifestyle, "Brubeck keeps jazz beat Sizzling," Belleville News-Democrat (Illinois)

Harry Sumrall, "Jazz or classical: Pure Brubeck," San Jose Mercury News (California)

William Glackin, "Still taking his Time," Sacramento Bee (California)

Samuel G. Mustari, "Jazz great Brubeck 'coming West," Greeley Tribune (Colorado)

Untitled, Sacramento Bee (California)

Donna Silverman, untitled

Curt Yeske, "Dave Brubeck, at age 70, believes that he has only just reached his peak as a Composer," Trenton Times (New Jersey)

Amelia Bowles, "Audience boogies to a Brubeck beat," The Telescope

David Yonke, "Brubeck: classic man of Jazz," The Toledo Blade (Ohio)

David Zych, "Dave Brubeck, full steam into his seventh Decade," Jazztimes

Mark Glubke, "Brubeck blends cool Jazz," Battle Creek Enquire (Michigan)

Jude Hibler, "Feature: Dave Brubeck," JazzLink

Interviews, 1992 (16 records)

Mary Campbell, Entertainment, "At 71, Brubeck playing for Peanuts," Ventura County Star-Free Press (California)

Mary Campbell, "Dave Brubeck takes five and starts playing for 'peanuts' on new Album," Middlesex News (New Jersey)

Mary Campbell, "Take five to Peanuts, Brubeck is still Busy," Bangor Daily News (Maine)

Mary Campbell, "Brubeck and all that Jazz," Contra Costa Times (Walnut Creek, California)

Mary Campbell, "Busy Brubeck turns jazz album into reunion with musical Sons," The Sunday Gazette

Mary Campbell, "Dave Brubeck: busy and supplanting a bust of Beethoven," Gannett Suburban Newspapers

Jeffrey Jones, "Gala to feature Brubeck"

Jeff Bradley, "Tribute to honor Brubeck," The Denver Post (Colorado)

Maikl Burn, "Dyeivu Brubyeku-70," Amerika

Dan Weingarten, "Brubeck, choral group ready for Show," The Mining Journal (Marquette, Michigan)

Luciano Trigo, "Brubeck se lembra de Juventude," O Globo (Rio de Janeiro, Brazil)

Malcolm Miller, "Dave Brubeck," Jazz Journal International

Bill DeYoung, "Brubeck takes five? Not a Chance." Gainesville Sun (Florida)

Zan Stewart, Jazz Notes, "Dave Brubeck on touring 'it's like a Vacation," Los Angeles Times (California)

Kathy Grantham, "Dave Brubeck, the rhythm of Mankind," North County News (Michigan)

Phil Johnson, "Five on the Floor," The Independent (Scotland, United Kingdom)

Interviews, 1993 (12 records)

Terry Lawson, "Jazz Great a professor of Cool," Dayton Daily News (Ohio)

David Yonke, "Dave Brubeck reflects on his Career," Marietta Journal (Georgia)

Bob Lowe, "Back in Town," The Post-Crescent (Appleton, Wisconsin)

Jeff Kaczmarczyk, "'Take five' and take to the Road," Grand Rapids Press (Michigan)

Burt Korall, "The generation of Brubeck," Stereo Review

Tim Clausen, "Interview with Dave Brubeck," Erroll Garner Gems

"A Brubeck Tradition," New York Times (New York)

Denise Flaim, "Brubeck at planting Fields," Newsday (New York)

Mark Schone, "Jazz master to play at planting Fields," Newsday

Martin Totusek, Untitled (Seattle, Washington)

Stuart Isacoff, "Dave Brubeck -- it's about time," Keyboard Classics

Fred Hall, "It's about time"

Interviews, 1994 (24 records)

Alyn Shipton, "Never take five," Manchester Guardian (United Kingdom)

Richard Skelly, "Dave Brubeck takes five again," New Brunswick Home News (New Jersey)

Marcus Vanhoefer, "Schönberg ist zu Mathematisch," Münchner Merkur (Germany)

Peter van Eijkelenburg, "Jazz blijft de sterkste kunstvorm die we hebben," Rotterdam Dagblad (The Netherlands)

Larry Nager, "Brubeck takes 5 from hectic pace to Talk," Memphis Commercial Appeal (Tennessee)

Joe Burns, "Dave Brubeck goes where his music takes him," Cape Cod Times (Massachusetts)

Denis Naranjo, "Jazz great Brubeck shows no sign of slowing," Flint Journal (Michigan)

Harriet McLeod, "There's no slowing down for Dave Brubeck," Richmond Times-Dispatch (Virginia)

Lynn Darroch, "World catches up to Brubeck," The Oregonian (Portland, Oregon)

E. Kyle Minor, "Ives grows up to Dave Brubeck," Danbury News Times (Connecticut)

James D. Watts, Jr., "Jazz Legend," Tulsa World (Oklahoma)

Dave Condren, "Brubeck's Mass to be celebrated"

Mike Horyczun, "Talking jazz with Dave Brubeck," Westport News (Connecticut)

Don Heckman, "Dave Brubeck Still Pushing the Envelope," Los Angeles Times (California)

"Brubeck: still a cool Musician," The Oakland Tribune (California)

Joe Middleton, "Dave Brubeck, Gallery of Sound Gazette

Elizabeth F. Little, "Conversation with Dave Brubeck"

"Dave Brubeck basks in Accolades," The Columbian

Michael P. Iten, "Former Quartet Leader to Play Friday In Buffalo," Buffalo Post Journal (New York)

Owen McNally, "However late, acclaim catching up to Brubeck," Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Owen McNally, "Jazz great Dave Brubeck basks in late-life accolades," Berkshire Eagle (Pittsfield, Massachusetts)

Martin A. Totusek, "Interview -- Dave Brubeck," Cadence

Dave Becker, "Playing it cool," Oakland Tribune (California)

Michael Horyczun, "Brubeck still improvises all that jazz"

Interviews, 1995 (26 records)

Robert A. Masullo, "A Triumphant Return," The Sacramento Bee (California)

Robert A. Masullo, "Dave Brubeck keeps musical education all in the family," Tracy Press (Tracy, California)

Steve Eddy, "Dave Brubeck's not one to rest on his Laurels," The Orange County Register

Bill Kohlhasse, "He's still very much a Player," Los Angeles Times (California)

Jonathan Eig, "Finally, he's Cool," The Dallas Morning News (Texas)

"Piano legend Dave Brubeck," U.S. 1 Preview

Rena Fruchter, Music, "Brubeck's 'Gates of Justice,' with Brubeck," New York Times (New York)

Adolph Baez III, "An interview with Dave Brubeck," H & B Direct Magazine

B?a?ej Kusztelski, "Czas Komedy czas Brubecka," Gazeta Poznanjua (Poland)

Stefan Drajewski, "Powrót po 37 latach," G?os Wiekopolski (Poland)

Stefan Drajewski, "Dzi?ki Bogu przyjecha?," G?os Wielkopolski (Poland)

Dionizy Piatkowski, "Déjà vu," Wprost (Poland)

Peter Melton, "Flapjack: Dave Brubeck," Pulse!

Ken Ringle, "For Dave Brubeck a spirited Celebration," The Washington Post

Steve Capra, "Steve Capra's Interview with Dave Brubeck"

Rob Hochschild, "Dave Brubeck has added vivid colors to music Palette," The Portsmouth Herald (Portsmouth, New Hampshire)

Paul Brodowski, "Brubeck Time -- Take 75," Jazz Forum

George Varga, "Age hasn't diminished Brubeck's jazz Drive," San Diego Union-Tribune (California)

Greg Haymes, "All jazzed Up," Albany Times Union (New York)

Breuse Hickman, "Innovative styles mark Brubeck's music over the Years," Florida Today (Florida)

George Varga, "Jazzman up-tempo at 75," Washington Times

Dionizy Piatkowski, "Czas Brubecka," Jazz (Poland)

Scott Yanow, "Dave Brubeck," Coda Magazine

Don Heckman, "A choir boy's hiding inside," Los Angeles Times (California)

Lloyd Kaplan, "The legacy of Dave Brubeck," Community College Humanities Review

Unidentifed interviewer, Untitled (New Brunswick, New Jersey)

Interviews, 1996 (19 records)

Janelle Gelfand, "Happy Birthday Brubeck," Cincinnati Enquirer (Ohio)

Lew Herman, "The Legendary Dave Brubeck"

Bill Kohlhasse, "Brubeck's long career hits another Peak," Charlotte Observer (North Carolina)

Wayne Bledsoe, "Pianist Dave Brubeck, 75, isn't one to Pause," Knoxville News-Sentinel (Tennessee)

Jonathan Abbott, "Take 75," Boz Magazine (London, United Kingdom)

Gene Hyde, "Dave Brubeck's heart surgery has renewed his energy level"

Michael Jon Spencer, "Dave Brubeck"

Rosemary Hallum, "The best of times for Dave Brubeck"

James D. Watts Jr., Preview, "All in good Time," Tulsa World (Oklahoma)

Doug Kaufman, "Dave Brubeck," Belleville News-Democrat (Illinois)

Zan Stewart, "Dave Brubeck, Meter Made," Los Angeles Times (California)

Hector Saldaña, "The book on Brubeck," San Antonio Express-News (Texas)

Mark Pattison, "He takes Five," The Beacon, Catholic News Service

Dave Gaskill, "Dave Brubeck's passion for music remains, like, Young," The Morning Call

Marshall Fine, "Brubeck brings his jazz to Music Hall," Gannett Newspapers

William Bole, Profile, "Dave Brubeck's rhythms of Hope," Our Sunday Visitor

Mark Pattison, "Jazz pianist Brubeck takes five to talk about his Catholic Faith," Southern Cross

Ken Burns, "Jazz"

Zach Lehr, "Dave Brubeck to visit Fayetteville tomorrow," Arkansas Traveler (Arkansas)

Interviews, 1997 (8 records)

Philip Elwood, "Brubeck still blazing Trails," San Francisco Examiner (California)

Bob Blumenthal, "Sustain," Down Beat

Bill King, "Ahead of his time," The Jazz Report

Larry Crowley, "Staying Cool," The Arizona Republic (Arizona)

Betty Webb, Music & Clubs, "Brubeck family keeps jazz Sweet," The Phoenix Tribune (Arizona)

Larry Blumenfeld, "Time with Dave Brubeck," Jazziz

Chloe Arnold, "Take Five," MT Out

Mark Pattison, "Jazz pianist takes five to talk Church," The Tablet (Queens and Brooklyn, New York)

Interviews, 1998 - 2010

Interviews, 1998 (10 records)

Tim Ryan, "Breaking all the Rules," Honolulu Star-Bulletin (Hawaii)

Martin Renzhofer, "Dave Brubeck, lost cowboy of Jazz," Salt Lake City Tribune (Utah)

Rita Brors, "Ich bin im Krieg drei Tage lang in Esch gewesen," Tageblatt (Germany)

Jeroen de Valk, "Take Five, maar den iets langzamer," Het Paraol (The Netherlands)

Richard J. Rosen, "Dave Brubeck," Stereophile Magazine

Frank W. Rabey, "King of the Keys," The Daily Reflector

Ann Hicks, "Dave Brubeck -- more than Jazz," Escape (Spartanburg, South Carolina)

Yoshi Kato, "Embarrassment of Riches," San Jose Mercury News (California)

Josef Woodard, "Take ten -- Brubeck comes to Town," Santa Barbara Independent (California)

Lew Baxter, "Jazz legend still cool," Daily Post

Interviews, 1990s (6 records)

Joe Martin, "Brubecks Time," Sacto. News Press

Kyle O'Brien, "Talkin' five with Dave Brubeck," The Oregonian (Portland, Oregon)

Philip Clark, "Giants of Jazz 2: Dave Brubeck," Classic CD

John Salmon, Answers to Questions

"25 Fragen an geniesser" (Germany)

"Time Out with Dave Brubeck," Baldwin Review

Interviews, 2000 (12 records)

David Kaufmann, "Dave Brubeck is coming to town," Chattanooga Outlook

Jay Harvey, "Rigorous schedule has Brubeck rolling," Indianapolis Star (Indiana)

Susan Young, "Brubeck considers return to California," San Ramon Valley Herald (Pleasanton, California)

Terry Loncario, "Still taking five," Chicago Star (Illinois)

Phil Johnson, "Living Legend: Still Swinging at 80," Living Music (London Symphony Orchestra, United Kingdom)

Margaret Plevak, "Mass leads jazz great to Catholicism," Catholic Herald

Elaine Schmidt, "Brubeck bringing Mass with local ties" (Milwaukee, Wisconsin)

Owen McNally, "Jazz Pianist Dave Brubeck, About to Become An Octogenarian, Can't Stop Playing," The Hartford Courant (Connecticut)

Berthold Klostermann, "Ein Leben lang Hinhoren," Fono Forum (Germany)

Barbara Isenberg, "Conversation with Dave Brubeck," State Arts

Werner Stiefele, "Hinter mir liegen zwei Leben" Focus 49 (Germany)

Georg Hirsch, "Interview with Dave Brubeck," Deutsch Land Funk (Germany)

Interviews, 2001 (13 records)

Chris Morris, "Advent of a New Jazz Age?" Billboard

Mary Kunz, "Pianist carries on in his own sweet way"

F.S. Ponick, "Brubeck on music education and composing," Teaching Music

Nate Guidry, "At age 80, workaholic Brubeck makes time to take five," Pittsburgh Post-Gazette (Pennsylvania)

Elyse Mach, "With Dave Brubeck the Music Never Stops," Clavier

Davor Hrvoj, "Iako sma presao osamdesetu, ne razmisljam o odlasku u mirovinu," JutarnjiLIST

Steve Eddy, "Take Five? No way, says Brubeck," Orange County Register

Monk Rowe, "Dave Brubeck," Hamilton College Jazz Archive

Christina Abt, "Like a Fine Wine," Artvoice

Antonio Garcia, "Dave Brubeck: His Music Keeps Us Here," Jazz Educational Journal

Gene Lees, "The Man on the Buffalo Nickel," Cats of Any Color

Georg Hirsch, Transcript of Radio Bayerischer Rund Funk with Dave Brubeck and Oscar Peterson

Gordon Witkin, "Dave Brubeck Won't Take Five," US News & World Report

Interviews, 2002 (2 records)

Owen McNally, "The Passion of Dave Brubeck," Catholic Digest

Chris Jordan, "Battling Brubeck," Home News Tribune (New Jersey)

Interviews, 2003 (2 records)

"Brubeck is Back," Ashville Citizen-Times

Jill Pasternak, "Dave Brubeck, Jazz Pianist and Composer," CrossOver, Tempo

Interviews, 2004 (4 records)

Barbara Isenberg, "Musical Prayers: War experiences inspired Dave Brubeck's Religious Music," Time Bonus Section Cyril Hellman, "Att spela live håller mig ung," Kultur

Stan Kenton, "Dave Brubeck-O dono da eternidade," Jazz +

Seth Rogovoy, "Dave Brubeck: Globetrotter on a jazz stop," The Berkshire Eagle

Interviews, 2005 (3 records)

Mary Lissone, "Answers To Questions From Mary Lissone," Word For Word Magazine Ten Questions for Dave Brubeck by The Independent, "Southold"

"Jazz konnte dich dein Leben Kosten" Suddeutsche Zeitung (Germany)

Interviews, 2006 (3 records)

Proust Questionnaire, "Dave Brubeck," Vanity Fair

From the Academy "The Dave Brubeck-Delaware Water Gap Connection: Ernie Farmer!" The Note Caroline C. Crawford. Dave and Iola Brubeck: a long partnership in life and music (California)

Interviews, 2007 (1 record)

Ted Panken, "The education of Dave Brubeck," Jazziz

Interviews, 2008 (4 records)

David French, "That Old Cowboy Dave Brubeck," Downbeat Adrian Chamberlain, "Response to 5 Questions," Victoria Times John Salmon, "Dave Brubeck: No Time To Take Five," Piano Today David Boffa, "Dave Brubeck," Worcester Magazine

Interviews, 2009 (8 records)

James Lamperetta, "Dave Brubeck Interview Questions," The Saratogian (New York)

Ian Marcus Corbin, "Great Art Survives: A Conversation with Dave Brubeck" Commonweal

Robert Kaye, "Interview with Dave Brubeck"

William M. Skoog, "An Interview with Dave Brubeck," Choral Journal

Keith Hatschek, Oral Interview with Jim Brancroft

Jean Levin, "L'amour planait sur ce groupe," Jazz Magazine

Seamus Gallivan, "In Key of B," The Buffalo News (New York)

Brubeck Raw Interview Audio

Interviews, 2010 (4 records)

Scott Gargan, "Take 5: Five Questions for Dave Brubeck"

Howard Reich, "Dave Brubeck's Jewish Music," Moment

"Brubeck Charms at Litchfield," Downbeat

Marc Myers, "Ranching's Loss, Jazz's Gain," The Wall Street Journal (New York)

Biographical -- Datebooks, 1955 – 1988 (53 records)

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook

Datebook Biographical -- Datebooks, 1990 - 2008 (13 records) Datebook Biographical -- Works, Discographies, 1950 – 2002 List of works in Octet library, March 1950 Lists of works; published works; recorded works, 1960s CBS Gramofoonplaten, 1966 - 1969 Fantasy Records Discography, 1970s Columbia Records Discographies, 1970s Lists of works to 1972, October 1972 Jeff Marple, "Forty Years of Dave Brubeck, 1946-1986", 1986 **Brubeck Jazz Collection, 1986** "Brubeck & Desmond Discography," Swing Journal, October 1987 Klaus-Gotthard Fischer, "Bibliographie" & "Musicographie", 1989 Klaus-Gotthard Fischer, "Diskographie von Dave Brubeck", 1989 "Dave Brubeck on Compact Disc", November 1990 Izumi Kakimoto, "Masterlist of the Dave Brubeck Records", February 1991

Martin Totusek, "Dave Brubeck Discography", 1988 - 1994

Dave Brubeck records donated to Wilton Library (Connecticut), 1998

Dave Brubeck lists of works after 2000, 2000 (13 records)

Will L. White, Dave Brubeck Anthologies & Compilations

"The Dave Brubeck Catalog: Tomato Quality Produce," The Tomato Music Company (New York)

George F. Southard, "Bru Discography"

Anon, "Dave Brubeck Discography, compil. Aug 1988"

R. Coughlin [?], Untitled Discography

"Dave Brubeck Album Master List"

"Dave Brubeck Discography by Music"

Rosemary Haelum, Untitled Discography, Clavier Magazine

"Columbia/Legacy/Jazz Celebrates Dave Brubeck's 80th Birthday"

"Dave Brubeck -- Discography," GMN Discography

"GMN CD's for Sale"

Anonymous, "List of Tunes Richard Has Received Recently"

Lewis Porter, "A Few of Brubeck's Many Appearances on Television and Film" (Distributed at Emory University)

Miscellany, 1978 – 2000

Discographies of Dave Brubeck, 1972 – 2002

Chronological listings of compositions, 1999 (2 records)

Compositions: A Chronological Listing, 1946 to 1998

Sacred and Secular Compositions -- Praise God for Sending the Light; Hold Fast to Dreams, 1998

Biographical -- Writings, 1940 - 1969

Writings, 1940 – 1950 (4 records)

"Jazz Evolvement As Art Form," Down Beat

"Look at my Baby"

"Dave Brubeck band joins in a body," Metronome

Iola Brubeck, "The Miracle and Arva Topper," Pacific

Early version of liner notes for Fantasy recording, "The Dave Brubeck Octet", August 1950

Concert notes for an Octet performance in San Jose, California, 1950

Leonard Feather, "Dave's raves are Tatum, Jelly Roll," Down Beat, February 25, 1953

Writings, 1950 – 1955 (2 records)

Dave Brubeck, "The Jazz Scene Today," Boston University Campus (3-53)

"The Dave Brubeck Quartet: Principals [sic] & aims"

Nat Hentoff, "A Quiet Beat in California," High Fidelity, April 1955

Dave Brubeck, "The New Jazz Audience," Playboy, August 1955

Dave Brubeck quotation in Nat Shapiro, "This Music Called Jazz," Jazztone Society, 1955

"Brubeck Plays Brubeck", 1956 (2 records)

"Brubeck Plays Brubeck," liner notes

"Brubeck plays Brubeck," Philips Music Herald

Dave and Iola Brubeck, "Jazz perspective," The Notre Dame Scholastic (Notre Dame University, South Bend, Indiana), April 5, 1957

Dave Brubeck, "Fragile Moments When God speaks in whispers", 1957 – 1958 (2 records)

Dave Brubeck, "Fragile Moments When God Speaks in Whispers," The Montclarian

Dave Brubeck, "Fragile Moments When God speaks in whispers," Guideposts

[&]quot;Jazz as an art form," Musical Digest (United Kingdom), 1950

[&]quot;Jazz Impressions of the USA," liner notes, January 1957

[&]quot;Moj Poglad na Tworczosc w muzyce Jazzowej," Jazz (Poland), July 1957

[&]quot;The Beat Heard Round the World," New York Times Magazine, June 15, 1958

"Words That Changed a Life," Guideposts, December 2, 1958

Dave Brubeck, preface to Orígenes y evolución del Jazz, 1958

Dave Brubeck, preface to Leonard Feather, The New Yearbook of Jazz, 1958

Iola Brubeck, "Improvisation and Its Role in the Arts," California Writer's Conference, Berkeley (California), 1959

Dave Brubeck, "The kid in me," Philips Music Herald, December 1959

Dave Brubeck, "What I like in jazz", 1950s

"That Isn't Jazz You're Playing", 1950s

"The heavy waves frighten . . . lash us down", 1950s

Miscellaneous quotations from Dave Brubeck, 1950s

"Kwintet Dave Brubecka," Jazz (Poland), February 1960

"The Dave Brubeck Quartet -- Jazz Impressions of Eurasia," Music & Dance (Melbourne, Australia), March 1960

"Education in Jazz," Downbeat, 1961

Liner Notes for Countdown Time in Outer Space, 1962

Dave Brubeck quoted in Bob Thompson, "The Brubeck beat," Tharunka (University New South Wales student journal, Australia), March 15, 1962

Dave Brubeck quoted in "Claude Debussy," Listener's Guide, November 1962

Dave Brubeck, "What is jazz?", August 1963

Dave Brubeck, "Face the Problem," Music Journal Anthology, 1964

Dave Brubeck, dinner address to INA Conference, Disneyland, January 24, 1964

Dave Brubeck, "To me, to be creative is to live as God intended us to live", December 4, 1964

Dave Brubeck, "Shortcut to real freedom," Guideposts, July 1965

Dave Brubeck draft, "Improvisation an act of Faith," for National Student Musician, 1965

Dave Brubeck, "Dear Bob, I thought of you constantly at my mother's funeral", 1965

Dave Brubeck, liner notes for "Jackpot" album, 1966

Dave Brubeck, "The Light in the Wilderness," Music, February 1968

Miscellaneous, 1968 (2 records)

"Pioneer -- Dave Brubeck's reminiscences span fourteen years of jazz festivals," Cincinnati Post Times-Star (Ohio) Dave Brubeck, "The Good Rules are Shortcuts," Pacific Stars and Stripes

Dave Brubeck, program notes for Light in the Wilderness, 1968

Dave Brubeck quoted in "Cabaret folk concert at university," Inter Lake News (Keego Harbor, Michigan), March 19, 1969

Dave Brubeck, program notes for The Gates of Justice, 1969

Dave Brubeck, "Jazz is an inevitable and typical expression of the United States", 1960s

"Brubeck in Europe", 1960s

Radio "spots", 1960s

Miscellaneous scraps, 1960s

Dave Brubeck, in NJS: Dave Brubeck band joins in a body," Metronome, 1960s

Dave Brubeck, in "Brubeck in Jazz," The Quid (Thomas Jefferson High School, Elizabeth, New Jersey), 1960s

```
Dave Brubeck and Iola Brubeck poetry, 1950s
       Dave Brubeck and Iola stage notes for "State of the Nation (working title)", 1969
       Dave Brubeck, "When people ask why a jazz musician should attempt to write a oratorio," Light promo, 1960
       Iola Brubeck, "The Guest Bit", 1950s
Writings -- "World Take a Holiday", 1957
       Plot synopses, 1957 – 1959
       "World Take a Holiday", 1959
       "Old draft scripts" of "World Take a Holiday", 1957
       "Old lyrics" of "World Take a Holiday", 1957
       Untitled typescripts of "World Take a Holiday", 1959
       Narrator's script, 1959
       "1959 draft for proposal Real Ambassadors", 1959
       List of McRae tunes for "Blow Satchmo", 1959
       Fragmentary scripts, 1959
       "The Real Ambassadors", 1960 - 1966
Writings, 1970 - 2001
       Dave Brubeck, "Random notes from retirement," FM Guide, August 1970
       Dave Brubeck, "Some Points For Jazz," Temple University Music Festival Magazine, 1971
       Dave Brubeck, "Jazz isn't dead...nor very ill, either," Boston Globe (Massachusetts), December 3, 1971
       Dave Brubeck, "The Light in the Wilderness was my first attempt", 1972
       Dave Brubeck, "When I was growing up," The Reading Teacher, February 1973
       Dave Brubeck, "What's right with America," National Inquirer, October 7, 1974
       Dave Brubeck, program notes and text, "Fiesta de la Posada", 1975
       Dave Brubeck, program notes, "They All Sang Yankee Doodle", 1975
       Dave Brubeck, biographical info for Carolyn Johnson, BBC-TV, August 12, 1976
       Miscellaneous, 1976 – 1977 (4 records)
           Dave Brubeck, two statements regarding purpose of South African Tour
           Dave Brubeck, "Twenty-Fifth Anniversary Reunion," Jazz Matters
           Dave Brubeck, "Positively Superb," (S. Times)
           Dave Brubeck, "Quartet Live At Montreux"
       Dave Brubeck quoted in Bob Doerschuk, "Developing hand & finger independence -- Dave Brubeck," Contemporary
       Keyboard, July 1977
       Dave Brubeck, program notes, New Dave Brubeck Quartet Tours, 1977 – 1979
       Dave Brubeck quoted in "To Erroll Garner who helped make 52nd Street swing," Meet You On the Street/Roberson
       Center for the Arts & Sciences (Binghamton, New York), March 3 – 5, 1978
       Dave Brubeck, "Ellington tributes & recollections," Contemporary Keyboard, November 1978
       Dave Brubeck, program notes, "Beloved Son", 1978
```

Dave Brubeck, untitled essay on Monty Alexander Trio, 1979

Dave Brubeck, liner notes for Book-Of-The-Month-Club Brubeck Fantasy Recordings Box, 1979

Biographical -- Notes, 1950 - 1999

```
Dave Brubeck, untitled essay on Billy Taylor, 1970s
Dave Brubeck, miscellany, 1970s
Dave Brubeck, "Memories of Minnesota" and "For more than three decades now, a performance somewhere in the
Minneapolis/St. Paul area", 1982
Writings, 1985 – 1986 (2 records)
   Dave Brubeck, "Dear Dad"
   Dave Brubeck, "I see, Satie"
"Staying Power", 1986
"Music is the most profound form of communication..." MENC Testimony To Music, 1986
"Being in the Soviet Union & playing here is the fulfillment of a lifelong dream", 1987
"I wish to thank Steve Metcalf and Northeast Magazine", January 25, 1988
Iola Brubeck, "Dave Brubeck: Striving to know", January 1, 1989
Miscellany, 1980s (14 records)
   Dave Brubeck, "Although I was never a scholar"
   Dave Brubeck, "It is very difficult to give someone advice"
   Dave Brubeck, "We are given the precious spark of life"
   Dave Brubeck, "There is no need for me to go into the great benefits for the arts"
   Dave Brubeck, "The first stories I remember reading were"
   Dave Brubeck, "The melody of How Does Your Garden Grow kept coming into my head"
   Dave Brubeck, "Where else can a young person go and achieve so much artistically" (Interlochen)
   Dave Brubeck, Jeff Brillhart, "Stained Glass Windows," from Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
   Dave Brubeck, Various notes with listing of 15th Anniversary "Time In" album songs
   Dave Brubeck, "The 5/4 time called the Church would make an excellent tune for the flip side"
   Dave Brubeck, "The stopping of becoming is Nirvana"
   Dave Brubeck, "After this letter went to the printer"
   Dave Brubeck, "Because the jazz musician"
   Dave Brubeck, "I sure enjoyed this book," on Murray Louis, "On Dance"
"Selektive Improvisation," in Wolfgang Amadeus Summa Summarum, Peter Csobádi, ed., 1990
"Christmas away from home", 1990
On Mozart and Improvisation, 1990
Autobiographical statement, 1990
SONY Legacy recording project liner notes, 1992
Liner notes for "Once When I was Very Young" (1992), 1992
Dave Brubeck and Iola Brubeck draft articles for Dave Brubeck Quartet Newsletter, 1994
"40 Days of Musa Degh by Franz Werfel", 1995
"Blue Rondo a la Turk", 1995
"Commentary on the Dave Brubeck Program, Handel & Haydn Society", 1995
"Classic jazz revival," Down Beat, July 1999
Miscellany, 1990s
"The Genesis of Millennium Intervals," Symphonic Notes (Stockton, California), 2000
"Jazz evolvement as an art form revisited," Down Beat, February 2001
"Truths Fallen", 1971
"Linear Notes for Addiss & Crofut Album", 1970s
```

Dave Van Kriedt sells tune to Dave Brubeck, 1957

regarding Dave Brubeck and Iola Brubeck efforts to arrange performance of "The Real Ambassadors", 1958 - 1959

Talk for Ford Foundation (Mills College, Oakland, California), 1950s

Dave Brubeck miscellany, 1950s

Captions for Columbia Records publicity photos, 1960

regarding Elementals, 1961

Dave Brubeck editorial comments for "Real Ambassadors" recording, 1961

Dave Brubeck notes for "Real Ambassadors" performance, Monterey Jazz Festival, 1962

Notations for Souvenir Booklet changes, 1965

Dave Brubeck editorial comments on Gates of Justice recording, 1968

Dave Brubeck comments on various jazz "takes", 1960s

"Chapter on Integrity", 1960s

Miscellaneous notes, 1960s

Gates of Justice performance, 1970

Truth Is Fallen recording, 1971

Fiesta de la Posada percussion requirements, 1975 – 1976

Dave Brubeck recording edits, 1976

Dave Brubeck re Reunion Tour tapes, 1976 - 1977

Fiesta de la Posada Dave Brubeck recording edits, 1979

Miscellany, 1970s

La Fiesta de la Posada list of performances, 1976 – 1980

La Fiesta de la Posada revision for TV, 1985

"The Musical Life of Dave Brubeck", 1985

Pange Lingua text rewrite, 1988

Quiet As the Moon storyboard, 1988

Dave Brubeck notes regarding performance with Murray Louis Dance Company, 1980s

Miscellaneous Scraps, 1980s

London Symphonic Orchestra, Dave Brubeck 70th Birthday Concert, 1990

For retrospective CD compilation, 1990s

Miscellany, 1990s (16 records)

Russell Gloyd, notes on Dave Brubeck, things to research for a Dave Brubeck festival

Russell Gloyd, notes on bundle of Dave Brubeck manuscripts

Notes on luggage and packing for travel

Notes on envelope, annotated "Great example of Dave's cryptic notes!"

Note regarding archives

Notes on various theses and other publications on Dave Brubeck

Notes on a Dave Brubeck Christmas

Notes on Hotel Wyndham Montreal stationery

Russell Gloyd, notes on microphone locations

Memo for Dave re: Al Ham

Notes on blue paper

Notes on Habitat for Humanity Notes on a translation Notes beginning "finish Snoopy in SF" Note on Jazzanians Notes on porter's list

List of Dave Brubeck works, 1976

Texts of "Am I Blue?", "Ain't Misbehavin" and "Shine on Harvest Moon", 1960s

Flow chart for CBS-TV Production, 1961

Text of "Bubbly Day", 1960

World War II, 1985 – 1995 (1 record)

Page of notes on Dave Brubeck's experiences in World War II